## **First Generation**

1. **Ignatius "Nace" BUTLER Jr.** was born about 1818 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. He died on 26 May 1889 at the age of 71 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. Hignatius "Nace" BUTLER Jr. and Eliza Ann BROWN were married about 1845 in Maryland.

Eliza Ann BROWN<sup>5-6</sup> was born about 1821 in Maryland.<sup>7</sup> She died before Feb 1884 at the age of 63.<sup>8</sup>

Ignatius BUTLER and Eliza Ann BROWN had the following children:

- i Henrietta Bridget BUTLER, born 2 Dec 1846, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married John Henry GOUGH, 6 Apr 1880, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 8 Feb 1938, Baltimore City, Maryland.
  - ii **John BUTLER**<sup>9</sup> was born about 1850.<sup>10–11</sup>
- 3 iii **Robert BUTLER**, born Aug 1850; married Mary GREEN, 30 Nov 1875; died 28 Oct 1924, Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
- 4 iv **Eliza Ellen BUTLER**, born 30 Apr 1852, Maryland; married William Henry MEDLEY, 26 Oct 1875, St. Inigoes Chapel, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 2 May 1927, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
- 5 v Thomas Christopher BUTLER, born 29 Jan 1855, Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Philomena "Philo" COLE, 22 Feb 1879, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Mary E. CARROLL, 19 Feb 1917, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 28 Sep 1933, Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death record no. F92710, Susie Bush (1 June 1942); CM1132; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup>"Census of slaves to be sold in 1838," Maryland Province Archive (MPA).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup>FindaGrave.com, Ignatius Butler, died 1888 [sic], Saint Ignatius Church Cemetery, Saint Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland, memorial #19458833.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup>"DIED," death notice, St. Mary's Enterprise (Leonardtown, Md.), 1 June 1889, p. 2, col. 3, "Sunday, 26th, ulto, IGNS. BUTLER, aged 70 years. May he rest in peace.". Viewed on microfilm at the Maryland State Archives. <sup>5</sup>Maryland, Board of Health, death certificate no. 11197 (26 October 1943, St. Mary's County), Alfred Butler; SE43; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>6</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. F-43769, (3 February 1938), Bridget Henrietta Gough 62 [sic], widow of Henry Gough, daughter of Ignazius Butler and Lizzie Brown, informant Susie Bush [sister], 1504 Thames St., buried St. Inigoes, Md..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>7</sup>List of Negro slaves submitted by John H. Langley, 19 April 1864; St. Mary's County, Board of County Commissioners, Assessment Papers, C1525-26; Maryland State Archives (MSA), Annapolis, Md. 
<sup>8</sup>St. Ignatius Church (St. Inigoes, Md.), Marriage Register,1871-1917, Ignatius Buter, of St. Mary's Co., and Lucinda Washington, of St. Mary's County, married on 14 February 1884, by D. B. Walter, S.J.; witnesses: Daniel O. Barnes, and Ann Comer; St. Michael's Church, Ridge, Md.

 <sup>&</sup>lt;sup>9</sup>St. Mary's County, Commissioner of Slave Statistics, 1867-1869, Slave Statistics, C1698; digital images, Maryland State Archives. A transcription by Agnes Kane Callum is published as Archives of Maryland, vol. 369, Slave Statistics of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 1864; digital images, 221 (original), 99 (transcription).
 <sup>10</sup>List of Negro slaves submitted by John H. Langley, 19 April 1864; St. Mary's County, Board of County Commissioners, Assessment Papers, C1525-26; Maryland State Archives (MSA), Annapolis, Md.
 <sup>11</sup>St. Mary's County, Commissioner of Slave Statistics, 1867-1869, Slave Statistics, C1698; digital images, Maryland State Archives. A transcription by Agnes Kane Callum is published as Archives of Maryland, vol. 369, Slave Statistics of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 1864; digital images, 221 (original), 99 (transcription).

- vi Walter BUTLER was born in 1857. 12-14 Susan "Susie" BUTLER, born Jan 1858 or 1859, Maryland; married John BUSH, 1880; vii died 1 Jun 1942, Baltimore City, Maryland. James Alfred "Alphonso" BUTLER, born Oct 1859; married Annie Pauline GARNER, 1886: viii
- died 26 Oct 1943, Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. Nace BUTLER was born in Oct 1862. 15 He died between 19 Apr 1864 and 1 Nov 1864 at the
- ix of 1.16 age
  - **Josephine BUTLER** was born in 1867.<sup>17</sup> X

Ignatius "Nace" BUTLER Jr. and Lucinda [Linda] WASHINGTON were married on 14 Feb 1884 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 18-19

Lucinda [Linda] WASHINGTON was born about 1839.<sup>20</sup>

6

7

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>12</sup>1870 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, p. 506 (stamped), dwelling 308. family 308, Ignatius Butler head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>13</sup>St. Mary's County, Commissioner of Slave Statistics, 1867-1869, Slave Statistics, C1698; digital images, Maryland State Archives. A transcription by Agnes Kane Callum is published as Archives of Maryland, vol. 369, Slave Statistics of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 1864; digital images, 221 (original), 99 (transcription). <sup>14</sup>List of Negro slaves submitted by John H. Langley, 19 April 1864; St. Mary's County, Board of County

Commissioners, Assessment Papers, C1525-26; Maryland State Archives (MSA), Annapolis, Md.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>15</sup>List of Negro slaves submitted by John H. Langley, 19 April 1864; St. Mary's County, Board of County Commissioners, Assessment Papers, C1525-26; Maryland State Archives (MSA), Annapolis, Md.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>16</sup>St. Mary's County, Commissioner of Slave Statistics, 1867-1869, Slave Statistics, C1698; digital images, Maryland State Archives. A transcription by Agnes Kane Callum is published as Archives of Maryland, vol. 369, Slave Statistics of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 1864; digital images, 221 (original), 99 (transcription).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>17</sup>1870 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, p. 506 (stamped), dwelling 308, family 308, Ignatius Butler head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>18</sup>Agnes Kane Callum, Black Marriages of St. Mary's County, Maryland: 1800-1900 (Baltimore: Agnes Kane Callum, 1991), 18, Ignatius, 66, col, m. Linda Washington, 45, col, Feb. 14, 1884 [Courthouse & St. Ignat. Rcds.1.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>19</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Marriage Register, 1871-1917, p. 64.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>20</sup>Callum, Black Marriages of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 18, Ignatius, 66, col, m. Linda Washington, 45, col, Feb. 14, 1884 [Courthouse & St. Ignat. Rcds.].

## **Second Generation**

2. **Henrietta Bridget BUTLER** (Ignatius-1) was born on 2 Dec 1846 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>21–24</sup> Henrietta died on 8 Feb 1938 at the age of 91 in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>25</sup>Henrietta Bridget BUTLER and John Henry GOUGH were married on 6 Apr 1880 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>26</sup>

**John Henry GOUGH**<sup>27</sup> was born in Mar 1847 in Maryland.<sup>28</sup> John died on 1 Dec 1912 at the age of 65 at Maryland General Hospital in Baltimore City, Maryland.<sup>29</sup> He was buried on 4 Dec 1912 at New Cathedral Cemetery in Baltimore City, Maryland.<sup>30</sup>

John Henry GOUGH and Henrietta Bridget BUTLER had the following children:

- William Robert GOUGH, born 25 Feb 1885, Maryland; married Fannie DEAN, 25 Dec 1913, Baltimore City, Maryland; died 9 Feb 1921, Baltimore City, Maryland.
  - ii **John H. GOUGH Jr.** was born in 1888 in Maryland. 31

Henrietta Bridget BUTLER had the following child:

i Rose BUTLER was born on 22 Nov 1876 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. 32–33

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>21</sup>St. Mary's County, Commissioner of Slave Statistics, 1867-1869, Slave Statistics, C1698; Maryland State Archives. A transcription by Agnes Kane Callum is published as Archives of Maryland, vol. 369, Slave Statistics of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 1864; digital images, 221 (original), 99 (transcription).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>22</sup>List of Negro slaves submitted by John H. Langley, 19 April 1864; St. Mary's County, Board of County Commissioners, Assessment Papers, C1525-26; Maryland State Archives (MSA), Annapolis, Md.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>23</sup>1900 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, Maryland, pop. sched., Ward 2, enumeration district (ED) 25, Sheet No. 2, dwelling 21, family 31, Henry Hoff head of household; digital images, Ancestry.com; citing NARA microfilm publication T623, roll xxx.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>24</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. F-43769, (3 February 1938), Bridget Henrietta Gough 62 [sic], widow of Henry Gough, daughter of Ignazius Butler and LIzzie Brown and informant Susie Bush [sister] 1504 Thames St., buried St. Inigoes, Md..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>25</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. F-43769, (3 February 1938), Bridget Henrietta Gough 62 [sic], widow of Henry Gough, daughter of Ignazius Butler and Lizzie Brown, informant Susie Bush [sister], 1504 Thames St., buried St. Inigoes, Md..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>26</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Marriage Register, 1871-1917, p. 42.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>27</sup>1900 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, Maryland, pop. sched., Ward 2, ED 25, Sheet No. 2, dwelling 21, family 31, Henry Hoff head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>28</sup>1900 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, Maryland, pop. sched., Ward 2, ED 25, Sheet No. 2, dwelling 21, family 31, Henry Hoff head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>29</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. C-59464, (1 December 1912), Henry Goff 76, widowed [sic], 640 Bradley St. and Henrietta Hoff informant.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>30</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. C-59464, (1 December 1912), Henry Goff 76, widowed [sic], 640 Bradley St. and Henrietta Hoff informant.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>31</sup>1910 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, Maryland, pop. sched., Ward 17, ED 282, Sheet 4B, dwelling 68, family 95, John H. Hoff 38 [sic], married 16 years [sic].

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>32</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First Election District, enumeration district (ED) 135, p. 15, 8C (stamped), dwelling 21, family 22, John Bush Jr; digital images, Ancestry.com; citing NARA microfilm publication T9, roll 514.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>33</sup>St. Ignatius Church (St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1872-1882, p. 153, Rosam Alicename, baptized Feb 18 1877, born Nov. 22, 1876, father unknown, mother Henrietta Butler; Sponsor: Rose Floyd; St. Michael's Church, Ridge, Md.

3. **Robert BUTLER** (Ignatius-1) was born in Aug 1850. 34-36 Robert was buried on 29 Oct 1924 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 37 Robert BUTLER and Mary GREEN were married on 30 Nov 1875. 38

Mary GREEN was born in Jan 1848 in Maryland. 39 40 She died before 1910 at the age of 62.41

Robert BUTLER and Mary GREEN had the following child:

- i William Henry BUTLER was born about 1879 in Maryland. 42
- 4. **Eliza Ellen BUTLER** (Ignatius-1) was born on 30 Apr 1852 in Maryland. <sup>43–44</sup> She was buried on 4 May 1927 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>45</sup> Eliza Ellen BUTLER and William Henry MEDLEY were married on 26 Oct 1875 in St. Inigoes Chapel, St. Mary's County, Maryland.

**William Henry MEDLEY**<sup>46</sup> was born on 18 Jul 1846 in Maryland. <sup>47–48</sup> He died on 23 Apr 1915 at the age of 68 at Johns Hopkins Hospital in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>49–50</sup>

 <sup>&</sup>lt;sup>34</sup>St. Mary's County, Commissioner of Slave Statistics, 1867-1869, Slave Statistics, C1698; digital images, Maryland State Archives. A transcription by Agnes Kane Callum is published as Archives of Maryland, vol. 369, Slave Statistics of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 1864; digital images, 221 (original), 99 (transcription).
 <sup>35</sup>List of Negro slaves submitted by John H. Langley, 19 April 1864; St. Mary's County, Board of County Commissioners, Assessment Papers, C1525-26; Maryland State Archives (MSA), Annapolis, Md.
 <sup>36</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched, First District, St. Inigoes, enumeration district (ED) 3-108, Sheet 16B, dwelling 284, family 286, Robert Butler; Ancestry.com; citing NARA microfilm publication T623, roll 627.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>37</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 16765, (28 October 1924, St. Mary's County), Robert Butler, son of Ignatius Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>38</sup>Callum, Black Marriages of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 20.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>39</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched, First District, St. Inigoes, ED 3-108, Sheet 16B, dwelling 284, family 286, Robert Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>40</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched, First District, St. Inigoes, ED 3-108, Sheet 16B, dwelling 284, family 286, Robert Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>41</sup>1910 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First District, ED 80, Sheet No. 3B, dwelling 52, family 52, Robert Butler widower.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>42</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First District, ED 135, , Robert Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>43</sup>St. Mary's County, Commissioner of Slave Statistics, 1867-1869, Slave Statistics, C1698; digital images, Maryland State Archives. A transcription by Agnes Kane Callum is published as Archives of Maryland, vol. 369, Slave Statistics of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 1864; digital images, 221 (original), 99 (transcription).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>44</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 5915, (2 May 1927, St. Mary's County), Eliza Ella Medley, parents unknown; informant, Columbus Medley.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>45</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 5915, (2 May 1927, St. Mary's County), Eliza Ella Medley.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>46</sup>Callum, Black Marriages of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 73, William H. Medley, 26, col, m. Eliza E. Butler, 22, col., October 26, 1875, Fr. Cottings, St. Ignat. Rcds.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>47</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 108, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 60, family 60, Wm. H. Medley and E. Ellen.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>48</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. C-84748, (23 April 1915), William Medley 532 1/2 Greenwillow, age 68, widower [sic], name of father: Moses Medley [sic], body removed to St. Mary Md. <sup>49</sup>1920 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 103, p. 13 (stamped), dwelling 77, family 77, Edlen [sic] Medley.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>50</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. C-84748, (23 April 1915), William Medley 532 1/2 Greenwillow, age 68, widower [sic], name of father: Moses Medley [sic], body removed to St. Mary Md.

William Henry MEDLEY and Eliza Ellen BUTLER had the following children:

- i Mary A. MEDLEY<sup>51</sup> was born about 1871 in Maryland.<sup>52</sup>
- ii Frances O. MEDLEY<sup>53</sup> was born on 20 Mar 1876 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>54</sup>
- iii Mary I. [S.?] MEDLEY was born about 1878.<sup>55</sup>
- 9 iv Cecilia Emily MEDLEY, born abt 1878, Maryland; married Joseph Willson SPICER, 26 Jun 1904, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 19 Dec 1944, near St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
- 10 v **Josephine MEDLEY**, born 11 Dec 1879, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Alexander KEY, 16 Jan 1900, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Holmes ASHBY, 30 Jun 1921, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania; died 21 Jan 1940, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.
- vi Clara Lucy MEDLEY, born 18 Mar 1881, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married James Robert HOLLY, 16 Apr 1911, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
  - vii **James Alfred MEDLEY**<sup>56</sup> was born in Nov 1882 in Maryland.<sup>57</sup>
- 12 viii **Walter Alexander MEDLEY**, born 16 Jan 1884, St. Mary's County, Maryland, United States; married Maggie [--?--], by 1930; died 25 Jan 1935, Baltimore City, Maryland.
  - ix **Thomas Columbus MEDLEY**<sup>58</sup> was born on 2 Aug 1885 in St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>59–61</sup> Thomas died on 3 Jun 1957 at the age of 71 in Henryton, Carroll County, Maryland.<sup>62</sup> He was buried on 6 Jun 1957 at Arbutus Memorial Park in Baltimore County, Maryland.<sup>63</sup>

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>51</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 1, p. 10, dwelling 14, family 18, W. H. Medley head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>52</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 1, p. 10, dwelling 14, family 18, W. H. Medley head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>53</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 1, p. 10, dwelling 14, family 18, W. H. Medley head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>54</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1872-1882, p. 130.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>55</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 1, p. 10, dwelling 14, family 18, W. H. Medley head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>56</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 108, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 60, family 60, Wm. H. Medley and E. Ellen.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>57</sup>St. Ignatius Church (St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1882-1893,p. 27, James Alfred Medley, born 1 November 1882, baptized 1 January 1883, son of William Medley and Elizer Ellen, sponsors: Josephine Butler (by proxy) and Robert Butler; St. Michael's Church, Ridge, Md.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>58</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 108, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 60, family 60, Wm. H. Medley and E. Ellen.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>59</sup>"U.S. World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942 [old man's draft]," Ancestry.com, Columbus Medley, born 7 August 1885, living at 569 Moore St..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>60</sup>"U.S., World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," Ancestry.com, Columbus Medley, born 2 August 1885, nearest relative is Ellen Medley, General Delivery, St. Mary's County, Maryland; NARA microfilm publication M1509.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>61</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Columbus Medley, born 2 August 1885, filed claim 4 January 1956.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>62</sup>Maryland, Department of Health, Division of Vital Records and Statistics, death certificate no. 06181 (3 June 1957, Carroll County), Columbus Medley, born in St. Mary's County, son of Lila [sic] Butler; SE44; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>63</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 06181, (3 June 1957, Carroll County), Columbus Medley, born in St. Mary's County, son of Lila Butler.

- x Mary Agnes MEDLEY<sup>64</sup> was born on 21 Apr 1888 in St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>65</sup> Mary died on 26 Feb 1971 at the age of 82 at University of Maryland Hospital in Baltimore City, Maryland.<sup>66</sup> She was buried on 1 Mar 1971 at Mt. Auburn Cemetery in Baltimore City, Maryland.<sup>67</sup>
- 13 xi **William Irving MEDLEY**, born 2 Aug 1891, Maryland; married Rose E. Lena CLINTON, 7 Feb 1917, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 1 May 1951, Baltimore City, Maryland
  - xii **B. Irene MEDLEY**<sup>68</sup> was born in Feb 1893 in Maryland.
- 14 xiii **Moses H. MEDLEY**, born 16 Aug 1894, Maryland; married Mary FORREST, 8 Jan 1917, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 13 May 1977, Baltimore City, Maryland.
- 15 xiv **Bridget MEDLEY**, born Apr 1896, Maryland; died Aug 1975, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.
- 5. **Thomas Christopher BUTLER**<sup>69–70</sup> (Ignatius-1) was born on 29 Jan 1855 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. The died on 28 Sep 1933 at the age of 78 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. Waryland. Thomas Christopher BUTLER and Philomena "Philo" COLE were married on 22 Feb 1879 in St. Mary's County, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>64</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 108, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 60, family 60, Wm. H. Medley and E. Ellen.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>65</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. 2018, (26 February 1971), Mary Agnes Medley widowed, born 21 April 1888, dau. of William Medley and Eliza Ellen Medley and informant Delores Mason 1024 W. Saratoga St..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>66</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. 2018, (26 February 1971), Mary Agnes Medley widowed, born 21 April 1888, dau. of William Medley and Eliza Ellen Medley and informant Delores Mason 1024 W. Saratoga St..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>67</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death no. no. 2018, (26 February 1971), Mary Agnes Medley, widowed, born 21 88, dau. of William Medley and Eliza Ellen Medley and informant Delores Mason 1024 W. Saratoga St..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>68</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 108, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 60, family 60, Wm. H. Medley and E. Ellen.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>69</sup>"Obituaries: Anna L. Carroll," The Enterprise (Lexington Park, Md.), 2 October 1998, p. 7, col. 1.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>70</sup>Maryland, Department of Health, Bureau of Vital Statistics, Death Record, Anna Lucille Carroll #30671 (5 September 1998); SE46; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>71</sup>St. Mary's County, Commissioner of Slave Statistics, 1867-1869, Slave Statistics, C1698; digital images, Maryland State Archives. A transcription by Agnes Kane Callum is published as Archives of Maryland, vol. 369, Slave Statistics of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 1864; 221 (original), 99 (transcription).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>72</sup>List of Negro slaves submitted by John H. Langley, 19 April 1864; St. Mary's County, Board of County Commissioners, Assessment Papers, C1525-26; Maryland State Archives (MSA), Annapolis, Md.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>73</sup>Maryland, Board of Health, death certificate no. 9259 (30 September 1933, St. Mary's County), Christopher Butler; SE43; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>74</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 9259, (30 September 1933, St. Mary's County), Christopher Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>75</sup>St. Ignatius Church (St. Inigoes, Md.), Record of Interments, 1910-1970,31, Christopher Butler, Beachville, age 78, died of paralysis on 28 September 1933, buried at St. Peter Claver on 30 September 1933; "sexton stricken at St. Ignatius Church, colored."; St. Michael's Church, Ridge, Md.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>76</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 9259, (30 September 1933, St. Mary's County), Christopher Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>77</sup>Burials (St. Inigoes, Md.), Record of Interments, 1910-1970, p. 31.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>78</sup>Callum, Black Marriages of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 18, Butler, Christopher, col., m. Philo Cole, col., Feb. 22, 1879, Vigilanti.

**Philomena "Philo" COLE**<sup>79–80</sup> was born on 22 Jun 1862 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. She died on 22 May 1914 at the age of 51 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. She was buried on 23 May 1914 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. Marylan

Thomas Christopher BUTLER and Philomena "Philo" COLE had the following children:

- i Mary BUTLER<sup>85</sup> appeared in the household of Thomas Christopher BUTLER in the census in 1880 in St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>86</sup> She was born in 1880 in St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>87</sup>
- Bernard Ignatius "Nace" BUTLER was born on 5 Feb 1882 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. 88 He died on 21 Aug 1947 at the age of 65 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. 89 He was buried on 26 Aug 1947 at Holy Sepulchre Cemetery in Cheltenham, Montgomery County, Pennsylvania. 90
- 16 iii **Christopher Columbus "Columbus" BUTLER**, born 14 Apr 1884, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Teresa Mary Magdeline BARNES, 16 Apr 1906, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 5 Jun 1957.
  - iv **Eugenie BUTLER** was born on 11 Oct 1887. 91–92
- 17 v **Moses Ignatius BUTLER**, born 28 Sep 1890, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Mary [--?--]; died 9 Aug 1964, Baltimore City, Maryland.
  - vi **Violet BUTLER** was born in Apr 1895. 93
- 18 vii **John Osborne BUTLER**, born 19 Mar 1895, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Emma MARTIN, 30 Apr 1917, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania; married Lizzie Mae JAMISON, Jun 1932; married Sallie [--?--]; died 21 Sep 1966, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>79</sup>"Obituaries: Anna L. Carroll."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>80</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 30671, (5 September 1998), Anna Lucille Carroll.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>81</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 5162, St. Mary's County, (22 May 1914, St. Mary's County), Philo Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>82</sup>Affidavit from Father Tynan, S.J. (23 April 1897); baptized children of Joseph [Job] Cole and Elizabeth Taylor, Job Cole (Co. K, 29 USCT), Invalid pension application no. 913,397, Invalid certificate no. 955,35, Widow's application no. 625,821, certificate no. 459, 908, ; Civil War and Later pension Files; Department of Veterans Affairs, Record Group 15; National Archives Building, Washington, DC.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>83</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 5162, (22 May 1914, St. Mary's County), Philo Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>84</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 5162, (22 May 1914, St. Mary's County), Philo Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>85</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First Eection District, p. 12, dwelling 8, family 11, Christ Butler living with Hillery Key household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>86</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First Election District, ED 135, p. 12, dwelling 8, family 11, Christ Butler living with Hillery Key household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>87</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First Election District, ED 135, p. 12, dwelling 8, family 11, Christ Butler living with Hillery Key household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>88</sup>Pennsylvania Department of Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Nace Butler or Bernard I. Butler, born on 5 February 1882 in St. Mary's County to Thomas Christopher Butler, and Phillo Cole, died 21 August 1947; citing records of the Pennsylvania Department of Health, Record Group 11, Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>89</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Nace Butler or Bernard I. Butler, born on 5 February 1882 in St. Mary's County to Thomas Christopher Butler, and Philelo [sic] Cole, died 21 August 1947.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>90</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Nace Butler or Bernard I. Butler, born on 5 February 1882 in St. Mary's County to Thomas Christopher Butler, and Philelo [sic] Cole, died 21 August 1947.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>91</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First Election District, ED 108, Sheet No. 5B, dwelling 88, family 90, Christopher Butler.

<sup>92(</sup>St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1882-1893, .

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>93</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First Election District, ED 108, Sheet No. 5B, dwelling 88, family 90, Christopher Butler.

- viii **Edward BUTLER**, born 29 Jun 1899, Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Carrie MILBURN, 9 Jul 1919, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania; married Mamie TAYLOR, abt 1928; died 31 Jul 1946, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.
  - ix **Mary Linda BUTLER** was born on 23 May 1900 in Maryland. <sup>94</sup> She died on 13 Oct 1914 at the age of 14 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>95</sup> Mary was buried on 14 Oct 1914 at St. Ignatius Church in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>96–97</sup>
  - x **Earnest BUTLER** was born in 1902. 98 He died on 4 Aug 1916 at the age of 14 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 99
- 20 xi Annie Lucille BUTLER, born 17 May 1904, Maryland; married George Samuel CARROLL, 12 Sep 1922, St. Peter Claver Catholic Chuch; died 5 Sep 1998, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland.

Thomas Christopher BUTLER and Mary E. CARROLL were married on 19 Feb 1917 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 100

**Mary E. CARROLL** was born in 1875. She died on 2 Jun 1937 at the age of 62 at Provident Hospital in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>101</sup>

Thomas Christopher BUTLER and Mary E. CARROLL had the following child:

i **Mary Rita BUTLER**, born 17 May 1918, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Murphy Robert KING, by 1940; died 9 May 1990, Catonsville, Baltimore County, Maryland.

<sup>1- -</sup>

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>94</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 10260, (13 October 1914, St. Mary's County), Mary Linda Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>95</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 10260, (13 October 1914, St. Mary's County), Mary Linda Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>96</sup>Burials (St. Inigoes, Md.), Record of Interments, 1910-1970, p. 7.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>97</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 10260, (13 October 1914, St. Mary's County), Mary Linda Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>98</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 11539, (4 August 1916, St. Mary's County), Earnest Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>99</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 11539, (4 August 1916, St. Mary's County), Earnest Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>100</sup>St. Mary's County Circuit Court Marriage Record, EBA1: 31, Thomas Christopher Butler, 60, widower, and Mary Smallwood, 45, widow, married on 19 February 1917 by Abraham Emerick, S.J., at St. Inigoes; CM891; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>101</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. F-36119, (2 June 1937), Mary Butler widow of Christopher Butler, born in Beachville to Samuel Carroll and unknown mother, informant John H. Smallwood, and buried in St. Mary's County Maryland on 4 June 1937.

6. **Susan "Susie" BUTLER** (Ignatius-1) was born in Jan 1858 or 1859 in Maryland. <sup>102–105</sup> She died on 1 Jun 1942 at the age of 84 at 1520 E. Thames St. in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>106</sup> Susie was buried on 3 Jun 1942 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>107</sup>Susan "Susie" BUTLER and John BUSH were married in 1880. <sup>108</sup>

**John BUSH** was born in Mar 1855 in Maryland. He appeared in the census in 1900 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. John died before 1920 at the age of 65. H

John BUSH and Susan BUTLER had the following children:

- i William BUSH<sup>112</sup> was born on 26 Aug 1883 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>113</sup>
- 22 ii **Mary A. BUSH**, born 23 Apr 1887, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married George H. GREEN, 25 Apr 1904, St. Mary's Church; died 22 Mar 1944, Baltimore City, Maryland.
  - iii Nannie BUSH was born in Nov 1887. 114
  - iv **Grace BUSH** was born in Jul 1888. 115
- v **George Douglas BUSH**, born 15 Feb 1891 or 1893, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Lulu F. GREEN, 23 Jan 1916, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 27 Nov 1943, Port Norris Township, Cumberland County, New Jersey.
  - vi **Richard BUSH** was born in Feb 1892 or 1893 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. He died in Apr 1929 at the age of 37 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland. Maryl

9

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>102</sup>1870 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, p. 506 (stamped), dwelling 308, family 308, Ignatius Butler head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>103</sup>St. Mary's County, Commissioner of Slave Statistics, 1867-1869, Slave Statistics, C1698; digital images, Maryland State Archives. A transcription by Agnes Kane Callum is published as Archives of Maryland, vol. 369, Slave Statistics of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 1864; 221 (original), 99 (transcription).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>104</sup>List of Negro slaves submitted by John H. Langley, 19 April 1864; St. Mary's County, Board of County Commissioners, Assessment Papers, C1525-26; Maryland State Archives (MSA), Annapolis, Md.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>105</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, enumeration district (ED) 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household; Ancestry.com; citing NARA microfilm publication T623, roll 627.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>106</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. F-92710, (1 June 1942), Susie Bush.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>107</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. F-92710, (1 June 1942), Susie Bush.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>108</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>109</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>110</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>111</sup>1920 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, Maryland, pop. sched., Ward 6, ED 3-78, Sheet 4A, p. 291 (stamped), dwelling 50, family 62, Edith Bush.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>112</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1882-1893, p. 35.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>113</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1882-1893, p. 35.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>114</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>115</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>116</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>117</sup>"U.S., World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," Ancestry.com, Richard Bush, age 25, single, born February 1892 in St. Mary's County, residing at 302 N. Ann St. Baltimore, Md..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>118</sup>Burials (St. Inigoes, Md.), Record of Interments, 1910-1970, p. 21.

- vii Edith BUSH, born Aug 1895; died 19 Jul 1967, Baltimore City, Maryland.
  - viii **Agnes BUSH** was born on 30 Sep 1898 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. 119–120 Agnes died on 8 Sep 1917 at the age of 18 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 121
- 7. **James Alfred "Alphonso" BUTLER**<sup>122–123</sup> (Ignatius-1) was born in Oct 1859.<sup>124–127</sup> He died on 26 Oct 1943 at the age of 84 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. He was buried on 28 Oct 1943 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. Pauline GARNER were married in 1886. St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Church Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. St. Peter Church Chu

**Annie Pauline GARNER**<sup>131–132</sup> was born about 1866 in St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>133</sup> She died on 11 Nov 1934 at the age of 68 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>134</sup> She was buried on 12 Nov 1934 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>135</sup>

James Alfred BUTLER and Annie Pauline GARNER had the following children:

i **Josephine BUTLER** was born on 18 Feb 1887 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>136</sup>

\_

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>119</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>120</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 16669, (8 September 1917, St. Mary's County), Agnes Bush, daughter of John Bush and Susan Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>121</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 16669, (8 September 1917, St. Mary's County), Agnes Bush, daughter of John Bush and Susan Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>122</sup>Pennsylvania Department of Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, James Ignatius Butler, son of James Alfred Butler and Anne Garner; citing records of the Pennsylvania Department of Health, Record Group 11, Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>123</sup>Pennsylvania Department of Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, John M. Butler (indexed as Batler), son of Alphonso Butler and Annie Pauline Gardner; citing records of the Pennsylvania Department of Health, Record Group 11, Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>124</sup>St. Mary's County, Commissioner of Slave Statistics, 1867-1869, Slave Statistics, C1698; Maryland State Archives. A transcription by Agnes Kane Callum is published as Archives of Maryland, vol. 369, Slave Statistics of St. Mary's County, Maryland, 1864; 221 (original), 99 (transcription).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>125</sup>List of Negro slaves submitted by John H. Langley, 19 April 1864; St. Mary's County, Board of County Commissioners, Assessment Papers, C1525-26; Maryland State Archives (MSA), Annapolis, Md.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>126</sup>St. Ignatius Church (St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1857-1867,p. 22, 1860: On the 26 day of Febr. 1860, the undersigned baptized James Alphon born Elisa Anne and Ignatius Butler, born in the month of October 1860 [50], (Godmother Jeanne Louisa Taylor belonging to Mr. John Langley; St. Michael's Church, Ridge, Md.

<sup>127</sup> Maryland death certificate no. 11197, (26 October 1943, St. Mary's County), Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>128</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 11197, (26 October 1943, St. Mary's County), Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>129</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 11197, (26 October 1943, St. Mary's County), Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>130</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched, First District, St. Inigoes, ED 3-108, Sheet 16B, dwelling 283, family 285, [indexed as] Alfred Butles.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>131</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, James Ignatius Butler, son of James Alfred Butler and Anne Garner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>132</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, John M. Butler (indexed as Batler), son of Alphonso Butler and Annie Pauline Gardner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>133</sup>1870 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, p. 488 (stamped), dwelling 43, family 43, John Garner; Ancestry.com; citing NARA microfilm publication M593, roll 594.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>134</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 11554, (11 November 1934, St. Mary's County), Annie Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>135</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 11554, (11 November 1934, St. Mary's County), Annie Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>136</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1882-1893, p. 75.

- James Ignatius BUTLER<sup>137</sup> was born on 28 Feb 1888 in Maryland. <sup>138</sup> He died on 29 Mar 1922 at the age of 34 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>139</sup> James was buried on 30 Mar 1922 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>140</sup>
- 25 iii **Mary Agnes BUTLER**, born 14 Jan 1890, Maryland; married Samuel MARTIN, ca 1912; died 28 Dec 1972, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.
- 26 iv **John Mitchell BUTLER**, born 23 Aug 1891, Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Annie Estene CARROLL, 6 Feb 1918, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania; died 30 May 1967, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.
- v Anna Victoria BUTLER, born 9 Oct 1893, Maryland; married James A. LEE, 24 Jan 1917, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania; died 18 Apr 1988, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.
  - vi Marie BUTLER<sup>141</sup> was born in Mar 1896.<sup>142</sup> 143
  - vii **Eva BUTLER**<sup>144</sup> was born on 6 Jul 1898 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>145</sup> Eva died on 23 Dec 1937 at the age of 39 at Philadelphia General Hospital in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>146</sup> She was buried on 27 Dec 1937 in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>147</sup>
- viii Albert Eugene BUTLER, born 27 Nov 1900, Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Matilda Veronica GOUGH, 1922; married Nellie MILBURN, 17 May 1937, Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 10 Jul 1961, Crownsville, Anne Arundel County, Maryland.
- 29 ix **Catharine Elzina BUTLER**, born 4 Aug 1904, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Charles Henry SEWELL, 1 Jun 1922, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 29 Aug 1951, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.
  - x Walter A. BUTLER<sup>148</sup> was born about 1906 in Maryland. 149
- 30 xi **Henrietta "Hennie" BUTLER**, born 18 Aug 1909, Maryland; married Charles Frederick SEWELL, 13 Jun 1926, Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 8 Jun 1990, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>137</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched, First District, St. Inigoes, ED 3-108, Sheet 16B, dwelling 283, family 285, Alfred Butles {indexed as}.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>138</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, James Ignatius Butler, son of James Alfred Butler and Anne Garner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>139</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, James Ignatius Butler, son of James Alfred Butler and Anne Garner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>140</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, James Ignatius Butler, son of James Alfred Butler and Anne Garner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>141</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched, First District, St. Inigoes, ED 3-108, Sheet 16B, dwelling 283, family 285, Alfred Butles {indexed as}.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>142</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched, First District, St. Inigoes, ED 3-108, Sheet 16B, dwelling 283, family 285, Alfred Butles {indexed as}.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>143</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched, First District, St. Inigoes, ED 3-108, Sheet 16B, dwelling 283, family 285, [indexed as] Alfred Butles.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>144</sup>1910 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st Election District, ED 80, p. 4A, family 63, dwelling 63 (Christopher Butler's household), Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>145</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Eva Riley (23 December 1937), daughter of Alfred Butler and Annie Garner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>146</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Eva Riley (23 December 1937), daughter of Alfred Butler and Annie Garner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>147</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Eva Riley (23 December 1937), daughter of Alfred Butler and Annie Garner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>148</sup>1910 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st Election District, ED 80, p. 4A, family 63, dwelling 63 (Christopher Butler's household), Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>149</sup>1910 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 4-80, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 63, family 63, Alfred Butler.

## **Third Generation**

8. **William Robert GOUGH**<sup>150</sup> (Henrietta Bridget Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 25 Feb 1885 in Maryland. <sup>151</sup> He died on 9 Feb 1921 at the age of 35 at Bayview Hospital in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>152</sup> He was buried on 12 Feb 1921 at Mt. Auburn Cemetery in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>153</sup>William Robert GOUGH and Fannie DEAN were married on 25 Dec 1913 in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>154–155</sup>

Fannie DEAN<sup>156</sup> was born in 1888 in Maryland.

9. **Cecilia Emily MEDLEY**<sup>157</sup> (Eliza Ellen Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born about 1878 in Maryland. She appeared in the household of William Henry MEDLEY in the census in 1880 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>158</sup> Cecilia died on 19 Dec 1944 at the age of 66 in near St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>159</sup> Cecilia Emily MEDLEY and Joseph Willson SPICER were married on 26 Jun 1904 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>160</sup>

<sup>150</sup>1900 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, Maryland, pop. sched., Ward 2, ED 25, Sheet No. 2, dwelling 21, family 31, Henry Hoff head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>151</sup>"U.S., World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," Ancestry.com, William Robert Goff, born Feb. 25, 1885, nearest kin, Fannie Goff; residing at 802 George St.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>152</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. D-50774, (9 February 1921), Robert Goff age 36, 802 George St., born in Maryland, parents unknown and widow Fannie Goff.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>153</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. D-50774, (9 February 1921), Robert Goff age 36, 802 George St., born in Maryland, parents unknown and widow Fannie Goff.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>154</sup>Robert Gough, 28, and Fannie Dean, 27, both colored, of Baltimore, (license issued Dec. 24, 1913, married Dec. 25, 1913), Baltimore City Court of Common Pleas (Marriage Index, Male), T2426: reference to BK. 25 - 1913, A-D, Folio 74; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>155</sup>Baltimore City Court of Common Pleas, Marriage Record, AD 25: 74, Robert Gough, 28, and Fannie Dean, 27, both of Baltimore married 25 December 1913 by W. W. Allen; CM206; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>156</sup>1920 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, Maryland, pop. sched., Ward 17, ED 291, Sheet No. 9B, dwelling 160, family 233, Robert Goff 35.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>157</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 1, p. 10, dwelling 14, family 18, W. H. Medley head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>158</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 1, p. 10, dwelling 14, family 18, W. H. Medley head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>159</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 14547, (19 December 1944, St. Mary's County), Emily Spicer, wife of Willson, dau. of Wm. Medley and Ella Buttler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>160</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Marriage Register, 1871-1917, .

**Joseph Willson SPICER**<sup>161</sup> was born on 23 Nov 1877 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>162–163</sup> He appeared in the census in 1910 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>164</sup> He appeared in the census in 1920 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>165</sup> Joseph appeared in the census in 1930 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>166</sup> He died on 4 Dec 1947 at the age of 70 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>167</sup>

Joseph Willson SPICER and Cecilia Emily MEDLEY had the following children:

- i Viola Station SPICER<sup>168</sup> was born in 1906 in Maryland.<sup>169</sup> Viola died on 27 Oct 1928 at the age of 22 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>170</sup>
- 31 ii **Idell SPICER**, born 15 Aug 1909, Maryland; married Fred CARTER, 26 Jan 1926, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died Jan 1985, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.
- 32 iii **Dorothy E. SPICER**, born abt 1912, Maryland; married Joseph BALL, 25 Apr 1931, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died aft 1940.
  - iv **Marie SPICER**<sup>171</sup> was born on 16 Jul 1914 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. The died on 26 Oct 1918 at the age of 4 in St Mary's County, Maryland. Maryland. The died on 26 Oct 1918 at the age of 4 in St Mary's County, Maryland.
  - v **Josie Victoria SPICER** was born on 5 Oct 1916 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>174–175</sup> She died on 25 Oct 1918 at the age of 2 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>176</sup>
- 33 vi **James Clifton SPICER**, born 1 Nov 1920, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Mary Virginia BARNES; died 14 Oct 1990.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>161</sup>1920 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 103, Sheet 4B, dwelling 76, family 76, Willson Spicer (and wife Emma).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>162</sup>"World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," Ancestry.com, Wilson Spicer, age 43, born 23 Nov 1875, resident of Dameron, nearest relative, wife Emily Spicer; citing United States, Selective Service System. World War I Selective Service System Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>163</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1872-1882, p. 206.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>164</sup>1910 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., Election District 1, ED 80, Sheet 21B, dwelling 286, family 289, Wilson Spicer.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>165</sup>1920 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., Election District 1, ED 103, Sheet No. 4B-5A, dwelling 76, family 76, Willson head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>166</sup>1930 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, enumeration district (ED) 19-1, Sheet No. 11B, dwelling 203, family 205, Wilson Spicer; Ancestry.com; citing NARA microfilm publication T626, roll xxx.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>167</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 11566, (4 December 1947, St. Mary's County), Joseph Wilson Spicer.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>168</sup>1920 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 103, Sheet 4B, dwelling 76, family 76, Willson Spicer (and wife Emma).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>169</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 11372, (27 October 1928, St. Mary's County), Viola Station Spicer, dau. of Wilson Spicer and Ella Medley.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>170</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 11372, (27 October 1928, St. Mary's County), Viola Station Spicer, dau. of Wilson Spicer and Ella Medley.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>171</sup>[Unnamed], birth certificate [index entry] (16 July 1914, St. Mary's County, child of Wilson & Emma Spicer), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>172</sup>Unnamed child of Wilson and Emma Spicer, birth certificate [index entry] (16 July 1914, St. Mary's County), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>173</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 34903, (26 October 1918, St. Mary's County), Marie Spicer, age 4, dau. of Wilson Spicer and Emily Medley.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>174</sup>[Unnamed], All Counties - Index, SM27; birth certificate (5 October 1916, St. Mary's County, child of Wilson & Emily Spicer).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>175</sup>St. Ignatius Church (St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1910-1923,p. 398, Josie Victoria Spicer, born 4 October 1916, baptized 4 November 1916, dau. of Wilson Spicer and Emily Meddley, both of Trapp; sponsor Lena Clinton; St. Michael's Church, Ridge, Md.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>176</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 34904, (25 October 1918, St. Mary's County), Victoria Spicer, 2 year old dau. of Wilson Spicer and Emily Medley.

10. **Josephine MEDLEY**<sup>177–178</sup> (Eliza Ellen Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 11 Dec 1879 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>179</sup> She was buried on 25 Jan 1940. <sup>180</sup>Josephine MEDLEY and Alexander KEY were married on 16 Jan 1900 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>181</sup>

Alexander KEY was born in Apr 1878 in Maryland. 182 He died before 1910 at the age of 32. 183

Alexander KEY and Josephine MEDLEY had the following child:

i **Estelle KEY**, born 9 Jul 1902, Pennsylvania; married Charles Alexander MARTIN, 15 Nov 1921, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania; died Apr 1985.

Josephine MEDLEY and Holmes ASHBY were married on 30 Jun 1921 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. 184

Holmes ASHBY<sup>185–186</sup> was born on 8 Jan 1886 in New Jersey. <sup>187</sup>

Josephine MEDLEY had the following child:

- i Mary KEY was born about 1912 in Pennsylvania. 188
- 11. **Clara Lucy MEDLEY** (Eliza Ellen Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 18 Mar 1881 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 189

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>177</sup>1880 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 1, p. 10, dwelling 14, family 18, W. H. Medlev head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>178</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 108, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 60, family 60, Wm. H. Medley and E. Ellen.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>179</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Josephine K. Ashby, widowed, dau. of William Medley and Ellen Butler, born 11 December 1879, died 21 January 1940; Estelle Martin, informant.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>180</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," database with images, Ancestry.com, Josephine K. Ashby, dau. of William Medley and Ellen Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>181</sup>St. Mary's County Circuit Court Marriage Record, EBA 1: 158, 186.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>182</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., St. Inigoes, Maryland, ED 108, Sheet No. 2A, dwelling 369, roll 372, Benjamin Cole head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>183</sup>1910 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched., Ward 22, ED 421, Sheet No. 3A, dwelling 49, family 49, Josephine Key widowed, 31, mother of six, one liivng.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>184</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951,"

FamilySearch.com, marriage license application (#446530) for Holmes Ashby and Josephine Key, married on 30 July 1921 by J. A. Hartnett CM; citing Register of Wills, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>185</sup>Email from Rhonda Ryan, () to Malissa Ruffner, 23 July 2020; held in 2020 by Malissa Ruffner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>186</sup>Ancestry, "Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, Marriage Index, 1885-1951," Ancestry.com, Josephine Key and Holmes Ashby, married 1921, licence #446530; citing Philadelphia County marriage license index, Clerk of the Orphans Court, Philadelphia Pennsylvania.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>187</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951,"

FamilySearch.com, marriage license application (#446530) for Holmes Ashby and Josephine Key, married on 30 July 1921 by J. A. Hartnett CM.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>188</sup>1920 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsyvlvania, pop. sched., Election District 1, enumeration district (ED) 103, Sheet 1B, dwelling 17, family 17, Hillary Key head of household; Ancestry.com; citing NARA microfilm publication T625, roll xxxx.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>189</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1872-1882, p. 313.

Clara Lucy MEDLEY had the following child:

i **Mary Lillian BANKS**, born 16 May 1908, Maryland; married Alfred SHERWOOD, by 1937; died 16 Sep 2001, Centreville, Queen Anne's County, Maryland.

Clara Lucy MEDLEY and James Robert HOLLY were married on 16 Apr 1911 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. 190

James Robert HOLLY was born on 30 Mar 1879. 191 James died after 1942 at the age of 63. 192

James Robert HOLLY and Clara Lucy MEDLEY had the following children:

- i Katherine E. "Katie" HOLLY, born 6 Feb 1913, Maryland; married Francis Octavius REED,
   21 Sep 1930, Mechanicsville, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 14 Mar 1944, Leonardtown, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
  - ii **John Matthew HOLLY** was born on 13 Dec 1914 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. 193 He died on 21 Jan 1986 at the age of 71 in Clinton, Prince George's County, Maryland. 194
  - iii **William Elmer HOLLY** was born on 21 Aug 1919 in Mechanicsville, St. Mary's County. <sup>195</sup> He died after 1958 at the age of 39 in likely Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>196</sup>
- 12. **Walter Alexander MEDLEY**<sup>197</sup> (Eliza Ellen Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 16 Jan 1884 in St. Mary's County, Maryland, United States. <sup>198–199</sup> He died on 25 Jan 1935 at the age of 51 at Maryland University Hospital in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>200</sup>

<sup>191</sup>"U.S., World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," Ancestry.com, James Robert Holly, age 39, born March 30, 1879, wife Lucy Holly.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>190</sup>St. Mary's County Circuit Court Marriage Record, EBA 1: 348.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>192</sup>"U.S., World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942," Ancestry.com, James HOlley, 1012 Mosher St., Baltimore, Md., born April 19, 1879, St. Mary's Co., Md., next of kin, Mrs. Mamie Johnson; United States, Selective Service System, World War II Selective Service System Draft Registration Cards, 1942, Washington, D.C.: NARA, M1939.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>193</sup>John Matthew Holly, son of James R and Chlee [sic] Holly, birth certificate [index entry] (13 December 1914, St. Mary's County), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>194</sup>Maryland, Department of Health and Mental Hygiene Division of Vital Records, death certificate no. 02741 (21 January 1986, Prince George's County), John Matthew Holly (never married), son of Jimmy Holly and C. Medley; SE46; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>195</sup>"U.S., World War II Draft Cards Young Men, 1940-1947," Ancestry.com, Elmer William Holly, born Aug 21, 1919, Mechanicsville, residing at 1318 Fremont Ave. in Baltimore, Maryland; Records of the Selective Service System, RG 147, The National Archives in St. Louis, Missouri.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>196</sup>"U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995," Ancestry.com, Baltimore, 1958, p. 552, Elmer W. (Mary E.) porter Adolph Beauty Systems h2306 Etting.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>197</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 108, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 60, family 60, Wm. H. Medley and E. Ellen.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>198</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1882-1893, p. 41.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>199</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. F-09084, (25 January 1935), Walter Medley widowed, son of Wm Medley (St. Mary's Co.) and Ellen Gough [sic] (St. Mary's County) and informant [brother] Moses Medley.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>200</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. F-09084, (25 January 1935), Walter Medley widowed, son of Wm Medley (St. Mary's Co.) and Ellen Gough [sic] (St. Mary's County) and informant [brother] Moses Medley.

Alice GORDON<sup>201</sup> was born in Feb 1876 in Maryland.<sup>202</sup>

Walter Alexander MEDLEY and Alice GORDON had the following child:

i **Ernestine MEDLEY**, born abt 1911, Baltimore City, Maryland; married 1928; died 2 Jan 1954, Baltimore City, Maryland.

Walter Alexander MEDLEY and Maggie [--?--] were married by 1930. 203

**Maggie** [--?--] was born about 1887. She appeared in the household of Walter Alexander MEDLEY in the census in 1930 in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>204</sup>

13. **William Irving MEDLEY**<sup>205</sup> (Eliza Ellen Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 2 Aug 1891 in Maryland. <sup>206–207</sup> He died on 1 May 1951 at the age of 59 in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>208</sup>William Irving MEDLEY and Rose E. Lena CLINTON were married on 7 Feb 1917 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>209</sup>

Rose E. Lena CLINTON<sup>210</sup> was born about 1899 in Maryland.

14. **Moses H. MEDLEY**<sup>211</sup> (Eliza Ellen Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 16 Aug 1894 in Maryland.<sup>212</sup> He died on 13 May 1977 at the age of 82 at John Hopkins Hospital in Baltimore City, Maryland.<sup>213</sup>Moses H. MEDLEY and Mary FORREST were married on 8 Jan 1917 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>214</sup>

16

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>201</sup>1920 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, Maryland, pop. sched., Tract 21, enumeration district (ED) 281, p. 25 (stamped), 615 Jasper Street (not numbered), Alice Butler & Walter Medley; Ancestry.com; citing NARA microfilm publication T625, roll xxx.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>202</sup>1900 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, Maryland, pop. sched., Precinct 2, ED 24, Sheet No. 11, dwelling 140, family 175, Joseph H. Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>203</sup>1930 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, pop. sched., Ward 17, ED 623, p. 10B, dwelling 187, family 187 [776 Franklin St.], Walter Meddley [sic].

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>204</sup>1930 U. S. Census, Baltimore City, pop. sched., Ward 17, ED 623, p. 10B, dwelling 187, family 187 [776 Franklin St.], Walter Meddley [sic].

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>205</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 108, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 60, family 60, Wm. H. Medley and E. Ellen.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>206</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Erving Medley, son of William H Medley and Liza Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>207</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. 4106, (1 May 1951), William Irving Medley born 2 October 1891, son of William Medley and Liza Butler, marital status separated.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>208</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. 4106, (1 May 1951), William Irving Medley born 2 October 1891, son of William Medley and Liza Butler, marital status separated.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>209</sup>St. Mary's County Circuit Court Marriage Record, EBA 2: 43, 52.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>210</sup>1920 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 103, p. 13 (stamped), dwelling 77, family 77, Edlen [sic] Medley.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>211</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 108, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 60, family 60, Wm. H. Medley and E. Ellen.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>212</sup>Maryland, Department of Health, Bureau of Vital Statistics, death certificate no. 11765 (13 May 1977, Baltimore City), Moses Medley, son of William Medley and Ellen Butler; informant Agnes M. Langley, Dameron, Md.; SE45; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>213</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 11765, (13 May 1977, Baltimore City), Moses Medley, son of William Medley and Ellen Butler; informant Agnes M. Langley, Dameron, Md..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>214</sup>St. Mary's County Circuit Court Marriage Record, EBA 2: 6.

**Mary FORREST** was born about 1895 in Maryland.<sup>215</sup> She died on 24 Jan 1919 at the age of 24 in Dameron, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>216</sup>

Moses H. MEDLEY and Mary FORREST had the following children:

- i Mary Agnes MEDLEY, born 16 Aug 1916, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Richard Leonard LANGLEY, 23 May 1934, Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 21 Apr 2012, Bowie, Prince George's County, Maryland.
- ii **James Moses MEDLEY**<sup>217</sup> was born on 23 Dec 1918 in Maryland.<sup>218</sup> He died on 12 May 1919 at the age of 0 in Dameron, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>219</sup> He was buried on 14 May 1919 in St. Ignacious [sic] Church.<sup>220</sup>
- 15. **Bridget MEDLEY**<sup>221</sup> (Eliza Ellen Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born in Apr 1896 in Maryland. She died in Aug 1975 at the age of 79 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. 222

Bridget MEDLEY had the following child:

- i Mary MEDLEY was born on 26 Jan 1917 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. 223
- 16. **Christopher Columbus "Columbus" BUTLER**<sup>224</sup> (Thomas Christopher-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 14 Apr 1884 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>225–227</sup> He died on 5 Jun 1957 at the age of 73. <sup>228</sup>Christopher Columbus "Columbus" BUTLER and Teresa Mary Magdeline BARNES were married on 16 Apr 1906 at Chapel at St. Inigoes by Maurce E. Pendergast in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>229</sup>

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>215</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 01484 [?], (24 January 1919, St. Mary's County), Mary Medley, 24, married, dau. of Henry Forrest and Henrietta Harris; Moses Medley informant.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>216</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 01484 [?], (24 January 1919, St. Mary's County), Mary Medley, 24, married, dau. of Henry Forrest and Henrietta Harris; Moses Medley informant.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>217</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 07028, (12 May 1919), James Moses Medley.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>218</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 07028, (12 May 1919, St. Mary's County), James Moses Medley, infant son of Moses Medley and Mary Forresta [sic], informant, Henrietta Forrest.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>219</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 07028, (12 May 1919, St. Mary's County), James Moses Medley, infant son of Moses Medley and Mary Forresta [sic], informant, Henrietta Forrest.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>220</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 07028, (12 May 1919, St. Mary's County), James Moses Medley, infant son of Moses Medley and Mary Forresta [sic], informant, Henrietta Forrest.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>221</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., District 1, ED 108, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 60, family 60, Wm. H. Medley and E. Ellen.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>222</sup>Social Security Administration, "U.S. Social Security Death Index," Ancestry.com, Bridget Medley born 6 April 1896, died August 1975.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>223</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1910-1923.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>224</sup>"Obituaries: Mrs. Gladys M. Ball," The Enterprise (Lexington Park, Md.), 12 January 1961, p. 2, col. 1, p. <sup>225</sup>"World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," Ancestry.com, Christopher Columbus Butler, born 24 May 1884, Trecy Butler, wife; citing United States, Selective Service System. World War I Selective Service System Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>226</sup>"U.S., World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942," Ancestry.com, Columbus Butler, born 24 May 1885; United States, Selective Service System, World War II Selective Service System Draft Registration Cards, 1942, Washington, D.C.: NARA, M1939.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>227</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1882-1893, p. 45.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>228</sup>Burials (St. Inigoes, Md.), Record of Interments, 1910-1970, p. 44.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>229</sup>St. Mary's County Circuit Court Marriage Record, EBA 1: 48.

**Teresa Mary Magdeline BARNES**<sup>230–232</sup> was born in 1890.<sup>233</sup> She died on 29 Sep 1929 at the age of 39 at Crownsville State Hospital in Crownsville, Anne Arundel County, Maryland.<sup>234</sup> She was buried on 1 Oct 1929 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>235–236</sup>

Christopher Columbus BUTLER and Teresa Mary Magdeline BARNES had the following children:

- 39 i Gladys Marie BUTLER, born 23 Sep 1909, Maryland; married Ellis Eugene BALL, 8 Apr 1931, St. Peter Claver Catholic Chuch; died 8 Jan 1961, Leonardtown, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
- 40 ii **Pauline BUTLER**, born 13 Oct 1911, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married John I. SIMMS, 25 Dec 1930, St. Peter Claver Catholic Chuch; died 15 Jul 1997, (likely) Washington, D.C..
- 41 iii Aloysius Andrew BUTLER, born 6 Aug 1914, Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Beatrice Marie MITCHELL, 10 Jan 1937, Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 17 Dec 1984, Leonardtown, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
- 42 iv **Marion Lillie BUTLER**, born 5 Sep 1916, Maryland; married Llewellyn SMITH, 1 Oct 1936, St. Peter Claver Catholic Chuch; died 21 Nov 1982, Leonardtown, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
  - v **James Francis BUTLER**<sup>237</sup> was born in Sep 1918 in Maryland.<sup>238</sup> He died on 19 Oct 1918 at the age of 0 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>239</sup> He was buried on 21 Oct 1918 in Ignatius Church.<sup>240</sup>
- 43 vi Mary Beatrice BUTLER, born 1 Sep 1920, Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married John Francis BUTLER, 12 Apr 1939, Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 30 Aug 1997, Clinton, Prince George's County, Maryland.
- 44 vii **Helen Louise BUTLER**, born 4 May 1922, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married William Theodore Aloysius FENWICK, 29 Mar 1940, St. Peter Claver Catholic Chuch; died 27 Jun 1999, Leonardtown, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
  - viii **Mildred Justine Theresa BUTLER**<sup>241–242</sup> was born on 23 Jul 1926 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>243–245</sup> Mildred died on 27 Jul 2005 at the age of 79 in Clinton, Prince George's County, Maryland. <sup>246–247</sup>

St.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>230</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 1094, (8 January 1961, St. Mary's County), Gladys Marie Ball.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>231</sup>Rita Rosolita Butler, dau. of Christopher Columbus & Theresa Magdlen Barnes, birth certificate (4 September 1924, St. Mary's County), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland. <sup>232</sup>"Obituaries: Mrs. Gladys M. Ball."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>233</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 10283, (29 September 1929, Anne Arundel County), Teresa Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>234</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 10283, (29 September 1929, Anne Arundel County), Teresa Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>235</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 10283, (29 September 1929, Anne Arundel County), Teresa Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>236</sup>Burials (St. Inigoes, Md.), Record of Interments, 1910-1970, p. 29.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>237</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 34860, (19 October 1918, St. Mary's County), James Francis Butler, son of Columbus Butler and Teresa Barnes.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>238</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 34860, (19 October 1918, St. Mary's County), James Francis Butler, son of Columbus Butler and Teresa Barnes.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>239</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 34860, (19 October 1918, St. Mary's County), James Francis Butler, infant son of Columbus Butler and Teresa Barnes.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>240</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 34860, (19 October 1918, St. Mary's County), James Francis Butler, infant son of Columbus Butler and Teresa Barnes.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>241</sup>"Obituaries: William Theodore Fenwick," The Enterprise (Lexington Park, Md.), 2 January 1985, p. 10, col. 1.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>242</sup>Mildred Justine Butler, dau. Columbus and Theresa Mary [Barnes], birth certificate [index entry] (23 July 1926), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>243</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Mildred Theresa Butler, born 23 July 1925, died 27 July 2005, dau. of Columbus C. Butler and Theresa M. Barnes.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>244</sup>St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery (St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland), Mildred Theresa Butler, July 12 1926-July 27, 2005; photographed by M. Ruffner, 11 March 2021.

**Joseph Ignatius BUTLER** was born on 16 Jul 1929 in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>248</sup> He died on 19 May 2007 at the age of 77 in Chicago, Cook County, Illinois. <sup>249–250</sup>

17. **Moses Ignatius BUTLER** (Thomas Christopher-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 28 Sep 1890 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>251–253</sup> Moses was buried on 13 Aug 1964 at New Cathedral Cemetery in Baltimore, Maryland. <sup>254</sup>Moses Ignatius BUTLER and Mary [--?--] were married. <sup>255</sup>

Mary [--?--] died before 9 Aug 1964.<sup>256</sup>

ix

18. **John Osborne BUTLER**<sup>257</sup> (Thomas Christopher-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 19 Mar 1895 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>258–260</sup> He died on 21 Sep 1966 at the age of 71 at Germantown Hospital in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>261</sup>John Osborne BUTLER and Emma MARTIN were married on 30 Apr 1917 in Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>262–263</sup>

<sup>245</sup>Mildred Justine Butler, daughter of Columbus and Theresa Mary [Barnes], birth certificate [index entry] (23 July 1926), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>246</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Mildred Theresa Butler, born 23 July 1925, died 27 July 2005, dau. of Columbus C. Butler and Theresa M. Barnes.

<sup>247</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 28218, (27 July 2005), Mildred Butler, daughter of Christopher Columbus Butler and Theresa Barnes; Melodie L. Fenwich [sic], informant.

<sup>248</sup>Joseph Butler, son of C. Columbus & Teresa M. Barnes, birth certificate birth index entry (16 July 1929), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>249</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Joseph James Butler [Joseph Ignatius Butler] born 16 July 1929, Ridge, Md., son of Columbus Butler and Teresa Bannes, died 19 May 2007. <sup>250</sup>Social Security Administration, "U.S. Social Security Death Index", Ancestry.com, Joseph I Butler birth date 16 July 1929, died 19 May 2007, last residence Chicago, Cook Co., Illinois.

<sup>251</sup>"U.S., World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942," Ancestry.com, Moses Ignatius Butler, born Sept. 28, 1891 [sic] in St. Mary's County, Maryland; next of kin Mrs. Mary Butler, same address (310 N. Gilmor St.). <sup>252</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First Election District, ED 108, Sheet No. 5B, dwelling 88, family 90, Christopher Butler.

<sup>253</sup>Social Security Administration, "U.S. Social Security Death Index", Ancestry.com, Moses Butler born 28 September 1890, died August 1964.

<sup>254</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. 8096, (9 August 1964), Moses Butler widower, age 69, born 28 September 1894 in St. Mary's County and Rochelle Butle and Harry Butler informants.

<sup>255</sup>"U.S., World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942," Ancestry.com, Moses Ignatius Butler, born Sept. 28, 1891 in St. Mary's County, Maryland; next of kin Mrs. Mary Butler, same address (310 N. Gilmor St.).

<sup>256</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. 8096, (9 August 1964), Moses Butler widower, age 69, born 28 September 1894 in St. Mary's County and Rochelle Butle and Harry Butler informants.

<sup>257</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, John Osborne Butler, son of Christopher Butler and Pheola Cole.

<sup>258</sup>"U.S. World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942 [old man's draft]," Ancestry.com, Osborne (no initial) Butler, born 3-8-1895, St. Mary's County, Maryland.

<sup>259</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First Election District, ED 108, Sheet No. 5B, dwelling 88, family 90, Christopher Butler.

<sup>260</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951,"

FamilySearch.com, marriage license application (#363450) affidavit and marriage return for Osborne Butler and Emma C. Martin, married by J. A. Hartnett C.M. on 30 April 1917.

<sup>261</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, John Osborne Butler, son of Christopher Butler and Pheola Cole.

<sup>262</sup>"Marriage Licenses Issued," Philadelphia Inquirer, 1 May 1917, p. 17. Emma Martin, 291 E. Rittenhouse St., and Osburn Butler, 219 E. Rittenhouse St.

**Emma MARTIN**<sup>264–265</sup> was born on 16 Sep 1893 in North Carolina. <sup>266–267</sup> She died on 6 Oct 1930 at the age of 37 at Temple University Hospital in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>268</sup>

John Osborne BUTLER and Lizzie Mae JAMISON were married in Jun 1932. 269-270

Lizzie Mae JAMISON<sup>271</sup> was born on 6 Jun 1911 in South Carolina. <sup>272</sup>

John Osborne BUTLER and Sallie [--?--] were married. 273

Sallie [--?--]<sup>274</sup> was born (date unknown).

FamilySearch.org, marriage license application (#363450) affidavit and marriage return for Osborne Butler and Emma C. Martin, married by J. A. Hartnett C.M. on 30 April 1917.

FamilySearch.org, marriage license application (#363450) affidavit and marriage return for Osborne Butler and Emma C. Martin, married by J. A. Hartnett C.M. on 30 April 1917.

<sup>268</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Emma Butler, age 39, wife of Osborne Butler, born in North Carolina, parents names left blank, died 6 October 1930.

<sup>269</sup>"Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, Marriage Index, 1885-1951," Ancestry.com, Osborn Butler and Lizzie Jamison, married 1932, marriage license #614180, digital GSU #4141604; citing Philadelphia County marriage license index, Clerk of the Orphans Court, Philadelphia Pennsylvania.

<sup>270</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951," FamilySearch.org, marriage license application (#615180) affidavit, dated 11, June 1932, for Osborn Butler and

Lizzie Jamison.

271"Pennsylvania, U.S., World War I Veteran Service and Compensation Files, 1917-1919, 1934-1948,"

Ancestry.com, Osborne John Butler, residing at 521 E. Haines St., wife Lizzy Mae Simpson Butler, son John 1 yr,

mother Viola Butler (deceased), Christopher Buter (deceased).

272"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951,"

FamilySearch.org, marriage license application (#615180) affidavit, dated 11, June 1932, for Osborn Butler and Lizzie Jamison.

<sup>273</sup>"Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, John Osborne Butler, son of Christopher Butler and Pheola Cole.

<sup>274</sup>"Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, John Osborne Butler, son of Christopher Butler and Pheola Cole.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>263</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951,"

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>264</sup>1920 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched., Ward 22, ED 587, Sheet No. 1B, dwelling 12, family 12, Edward and Osburne Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>265</sup>"Marriage Licenses Issued," Emma Martin, 291 E. Rittenhouse St., and Osburn Butler, 219 E. Rittenhouse St. <sup>266</sup>Pennsylvania Department of Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Emma Butler, age 39, wife of Osborne butler, born in North Carolina, parents names blank, died 6 October 1930; citing records of the Pennsylvania Department of Health, Record Group 11, Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>267</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951,"

19. **Edward BUTLER** (Thomas Christopher-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 29 Jun 1899 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>275–277</sup> Edward died on 31 Jul 1946 at the age of 47 at Chestnut Hill Hospital in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>278</sup> He was buried on 3 Aug 1946 at Holy Sepulchre Cemetery in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>279</sup>Edward BUTLER and Carrie MILBURN were married on 9 Jul 1919 in Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>280</sup>

Carrie MILBURN<sup>281</sup> was born on 27 May 1902 in Maryland. <sup>282–283</sup>

Edward BUTLER and Mamie TAYLOR were married about 1928.<sup>284</sup>

**Mamie TAYLOR**<sup>285</sup> was born about 1898 in Virginia or South Carolina. Mamie died in May 1972 at the age of 74 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.

<sup>275</sup>"Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Edward Butler (31 July 1946), born Beachville, Md., son of Christopher Butler and Philo Cole, age 47 years, 1 month; citing records of the Pennsylvania Department of Health, Record Group 11, Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>276</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., First Election District, ED 108, Sheet No. 5B, dwelling 88, family 90, Christopher Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>277</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Edward Butler, born 29 June 1897, St. Mary's County died 31 July 1946.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>278</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Edward Butler (31 July 1946), son of Christopher Butler and Philo Cole.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>279</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Edward Butler (31 July 1946), son of Christopher Butler and Philo Cole.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>280</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951," FamilySearch.org, marriage license application (#405775) affidavit and marriage return for Edward Butler and

Carrie Milburn, married on 9 July 1919 by J. A. Hartnett, C.M.. <sup>281</sup>1920 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched., Ward 22, ED 587, Sheet No. 1B, dwelling 12, family 12, Edward and Osburne Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>282</sup>1920 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched., Ward 22, ED 587, Sheet No. 1B, dwelling 12, family 12, Edward and Osburne Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>283</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951," FamilySearch.org, marriage license application (#405775) affidavit and marriage return for Edward Butler and Carrie Milburn, married on 9 July 1919 by J. A. Hartnett, C.M..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>284</sup>1930 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched., Ward 22, ED 51-644, p. 274 (stamped), dwelling 89, family 93, Edward Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>285</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Edward Butler Jr., son of Edward Butler and Mamie Taylor.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>286</sup>1930 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched., Ward 22, ED 51-644, p. 274 (stamped), dwelling 89, family 93, Edward Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>287</sup>Social Security Administration, "U.S. Social Security Death Index", Ancestry.com, Mamie Butler born 12 May 1902, died May 1972.

Edward BUTLER and Mamie TAYLOR had the following children:

- i **Edward BUTLER Jr.**<sup>288</sup> was born on 26 Apr 1928 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.<sup>289</sup> Edward died on 15 Oct 1993 at the age of 65.<sup>290</sup>
- ii **William Kenneth "Billy" BUTLER**<sup>291</sup> was born on 9 May 1930 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. Pennsylvania. Pennsylvania. Pennsylvania. Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. Philadelphia Billy was buried at Ivy Hill Cemetery in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.
- 20. **Annie Lucille BUTLER**<sup>297</sup> (Thomas Christopher-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 17 May 1904 in Maryland. She died on 5 Sep 1998 at the age of 94 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. Annie Lucille BUTLER and George Samuel CARROLL were married on 12 Sep 1922 in St. Peter Claver Catholic Chuch.

**George Samuel CARROLL** was born on 3 Jul 1900 in Pennsylvania. 303–304 He died on 9 Mar 1988 at the age of 87 at St. Mary's Hospital in Leonardtown, St. Mary's County, Maryland. George was buried on 12 Mar 1988 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 307–308

George Samuel CARROLL and Annie Lucille BUTLER had the following children:

i **George Bernard "Tony" CARROLL**<sup>309–311</sup> was born on 9 Jun 1924 in Beachville, St. Mary's

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>288</sup>1940 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched, Ward 22, ED 7-525, Sheet No. 7A, 5840, Edward Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>289</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Edward Butler Jr, 26 April 1928-15 October 1993, son of Edward Butler and Mamie Taylor.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>290</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Edward Butler Jr, 26 April 1928-15 October 1993, son of Edward Butler and Mamie Taylor.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>291</sup>1940 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched, Ward 22, ED 7-525, Sheet No. 7A, 5840, Edward Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>292</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, William Kenneth Butler, 9 May 1930, died 15 November 2006.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>293</sup>Multiple contributors, "Find A Grave," FindaGrave.com, William K. Butler, Sr., memorial # 149017863.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>294</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," database, Ancestry, William Kenneth Butler, 9 May 1930, died 15 November 2006, son of Edward Butler and Manie [sic] Taylor.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>295</sup>"Butler, William K. Sr. "Billy"," obituary, Philadelphia Inquirer, 19 November 2006, p. B9.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>296</sup>"Find A Grave," database William K. Butler, Sr., memorial # 149017863.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>297</sup>"Obituares: George Samuel Carroll," The Enterprise, Lexington Park, Maryland, 16 March 1988, p. 8, col. 5.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>298</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 30671, (5 September 1998), Anna Lucille Carroll.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>299</sup>"Obituaries: Anna L. Carroll."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>300</sup>"Obituaries: Anna L. Carroll."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>301</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 30671, (5 September 1998), Anna Lucille Carroll.

<sup>302&</sup>quot;Obituares: George Samuel Carroll."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>303</sup>"Obituares: George Samuel Carroll."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>304</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 9994, (9 March 1988), George Samuel Carroll.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>305</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 9994, (9 March 1988), George Samuel Carroll.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>306</sup>"Obituares: George Samuel Carroll."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>307</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 9994, (9 March 1988), George Samuel Carroll.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>308</sup>"Obituares: George Samuel Carroll."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>309</sup>1940 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, pop. sched, Beachville, ED 19-4, page 6A, household #106, Jeorge Carroll.

<sup>310&</sup>quot;Obituares: George Samuel Carroll."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>311</sup>"Obituaries: Clarence Edward Carroll, 84, St. Inigoes," Lexington Park, Maryland, The Enterprise, 2 April 2012, p. 10, col. 4.

- County, Maryland. <sup>312–313</sup> He died on 25 Aug 2016 at the age of 92 at Holy Cross Hospital in Silver Spring, Montgomery County, Maryland. <sup>314</sup> Tony was buried on 6 Sep 2016 at Fort Lincoln Cemetery in Prince George's County, Maryland. <sup>315</sup>
- 45 ii Clarence Edward "Ed" CARROLL, born 20 Mar 1928, St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Mary Estelle JOHNSON, 20 Oct 1956; died 23 Apr 2012, Charlotte Hall, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
- 46 iii **Gene Melvin "Shorty" CARROLL Sr.**, born 9 Apr 1930, Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Frances Louvenia FENWICK, 26 Jun 1954, St. Peter Claver Catholic Chuch; died 27 Apr 2017, Lexington Park, St. Mary's County, Maryland.
  - iv **Dorothy Cecelia "Dot" CARROLL**<sup>316</sup> was born on 15 Jun 1932 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>317–318</sup> She died on 2 Jun 2018 at the age of 85 in Elkridge, Howard County, Maryland. <sup>319</sup>
- v **Granville Bertran "Stick" CARROLL** <sup>320–321</sup> was born on 17 Mar 1934 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>322</sup> He died on 27 Apr 1981 at the age of 47 in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>323–324</sup>
- 21. **Mary Rita BUTLER**<sup>325</sup> (Thomas Christopher-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 17 May 1918 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. Maryland. Maryland. Maryland. Baltimore County, Maryland. Butler and Murphy Robert KING were married by 1940. Maryland. Marylan

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>312</sup>"U.S. World War II Draft Cards Young Men, 1940-1947," Ancestry.com, George Bernard Carroll, born 9 June 1924 in Beachville, Maryland; citing United States, Selective Service System. Selective Service Registration Cards, World War II.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>313</sup>George Bernart, son of George Samuel Carroll and Annie Lucille Butler, birth certificate [index entry] (9 June 1924 (St. Mary's County)), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland. <sup>314</sup>Legacy.com, George B. Carroll.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>315</sup>Legacy.com, George B. Carroll.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>316</sup>1940 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, pop. sched, Beachville, ED 19-4, page 6A, household #106, Jeorge Carroll.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>317</sup>Dorothy Cecelia, dau. of George [Carroll] and Annie Lucella Bruttle, birth certificate [index entry] (15 June 1932, St. Mary's County), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>318</sup>Legacy.com, Dorothy C. Barnes, 1932-2018.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>319</sup>Legacy, Dorothy C. Barnes, 1932-2018.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>320</sup>1940 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, pop. sched, Beachville, ED 19-4, page 6A, household #106, Jeorge Carroll.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>321</sup>"Obituaries: Clarence Edward Carroll, 84, St. Inigoes."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>322</sup>Graniel Bertran, son of Geo. S. Carroll and Annie Lucille Butler, birth certificate [index entry] (17 March 1934 (St. Mary's County)), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>323</sup>"Obituares: George Samuel Carroll."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>324</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 09614, (27 April 1981, Baltimore City), Granville B. Carroll, son of George Sammy Carroll and Annie L. Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>325</sup>Catherine Bean, "Down County News," local news, Lexington Park, Maryland, The Enterprise, 21 September 1972, p. 20, col. 1, p., 50th Wedding Annivesary of Mr. and Mrs. George Samuel Carroll of Beachville.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>326</sup>1920 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, St. Inigoes, ED 103, Sheet No. 2B, dwelling 28, family 28, Christopher Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>327</sup>Mary Rener Butler, dau. of Christopher and Mary Butler, birth certificate index entry (17 May 1918), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>328</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 13151, (9 May 1990), Mary King, born 17 May 1918 in St. Mary's County, to Christopher Butler and Mary Carroll; informant Mr. Murphy R King.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>329</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 13151, (9 May 1990), Mary King, born 17 May 1918 in St. Mary's County, to Christopher Butler and Mary Carroll; informant Mr. Murphy R King.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>330</sup>1940 U. S. Census, Baltimore County, Maryland, pop. sched, Election Distric 1, enumeration district (ED) 3-8, p. 5B, household #6, Murphy King 25, and wife Marita, 24; Ancestry.com; citing NARA microfilm publication T627, roll 1503.

**Murphy Robert KING**<sup>331</sup> was born on 14 Feb 1914 in Catonsville, Baltimore County, Maryland. <sup>332</sup> He died on 25 Mar 1995 at the age of 81 in Catonsville, Baltimore County, Maryland. <sup>333</sup>

22. **Mary A. BUSH** (Susan Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 23 Apr 1887 in St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>334</sup> Mary died on 22 Mar 1944 at the age of 56 at Baltimore City Hospital in Baltimore City, Maryland.<sup>335</sup>Mary A. BUSH and George H. GREEN were married on 25 Apr 1904 in St. Mary's Church.<sup>336</sup>

**George H. GREEN** was born on 8 Sep 1880 in Maryland. <sup>337–338</sup> He died on 8 Apr 1967 at the age of 86 in Riverdale, Prince George's County, Maryland. <sup>339</sup>

George H. GREEN and Mary A. BUSH had the following children:

- i **Martha A. GREEN**, born 4 Jul 1906, Maryland; married Herbert BAILEY, 1930; died 27 Apr 1996, Baltimore City, Maryland.
- 48 ii **George Wallace GREEN**, born 12 Sep 1907, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Irene HAWKINS, 31 Dec 1933, Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 3 Mar 1993, Baltimore County, Maryland.
- 23. **George Douglas BUSH** (Susan Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born in May 1890 in Maryland.<sup>340</sup> He was born on 15 Feb 1891 or 1893 in St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>341–342</sup> George died on 27 Nov 1943 at the age of 52 in Port Norris Township, Cumberland County, New Jersey.<sup>343</sup>George Douglas BUSH and Lulu F. GREEN were married on 23 Jan 1916 in St. Inigoes, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>344–345</sup>

24

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>331</sup>Bean, "Down County News," 50th Wedding Annivesary of Mr. and Mr.s George Samuel Carroll of Beachville. <sup>332</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Murphy Robert King, son of George C. King and Ella Murphy, born 14 Feb 1914, died 15 April 1995.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>333</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 09414, (25 March 1995), Murphy Robert King, born 24 February 1913, son of George King and Murphy Ella [sic].

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>334</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>335</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. G-15470, (22 March 1944), Mary Green separated from husband George, born 23 April 1887 [est.?], daughter of John Bush and Susie Butler, buried at St. Peter Claver in Sr. Mary's County.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>336</sup>Maryland "Maryland County Marriages 1658-1940," database, FamilySearch.org, Mary Bush and George Green, married in St. Mary's County, MD, on 25 April 1904.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>337</sup>(St. Inigoes, Md.), Baptismal Register, 1872-1882, p. 178.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>338</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 05620, (8 April 1967, Prince George's County), George H. Green, born 9-8-95 [sic], son of Jeremiah Green, buried Mt. Olivet; informant Claudette Randall. <sup>339</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 05620, (8 April 1967, Prince George's County), George H. Green, born 9-8-95

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>339</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 05620, (8 April 1967, Prince George's County), George H. Green, born 9-8-95 [sic], son of Jeremiah Green, buried Mt. Olivet; informant Claudette Randall.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>340</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>341</sup>"U.S., World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," Ancestry.com, George Bush, resident of St. Inigoes, born Feb. 15 1891.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>342</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, George Douglas Bush, born 15 Feb 1893, died 27 Nov 1943.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>343</sup>"U.S., Headstone Applications for Military Veterans, 1925-1963," Ancestry.com, George Bush, died 27 November 1943, buried Baptist Cemetery, Port Norris, NJ, signed by Mrs. Lulu Bush; citing Records of the Office of the Quartermaster General, Record Group 92, NAI 59618.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>344</sup>1930 U. S. Census, Cumberland County, New Jersey, pop. sched., Commercial Township, ED 6-14, Sheet 14B, dwelling 342, family 352, George Bush.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>345</sup>St. Mary's County Circuit Court Marriage Record, EBA 2: 44.

**Lulu F. GREEN**<sup>346–347</sup> was born in Aug 1897 in Maryland. <sup>348</sup> Lulu died in Aug 1956 at the age of 59 in Commercial Township, Cumberland County, New Jersey. <sup>349</sup>

George Douglas BUSH and Lulu F. GREEN had the following children:

- 49 i **Louise Martha BUSH**, born 18 Aug 1917, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Harry Judson TAYLOR, 1939; died 12 Feb 2003, Bridgeton, Cumberland County, New Jersey.
- 50 ii **Sarah Elizabeth BUSH**, born 10 Nov 1919, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Sherman Foster STUBBS, 1941, New Jersey; died 2 Jul 2005, Vineland, Cumberland County, New Jersey.
- 51 iii **Carrie Lillian BUSH**, born 3 Jun 1921, Cumberland County, New Jersey; married Jason JAMISON, 1942; died 22 Oct 2019, Port Norris Township, Cumberland County, New Jersey.
  - iv **Mary BUSH** was born on 3 Jun 1921 in Cumberland County, New Jersey. She died on 3 Jun 1921 at the age of 0.
  - v **Frances Georgia BUSH**<sup>350</sup> was born on 14 Nov 1922 in Port Norris Township, Cumberland County, New Jersey. <sup>351</sup> She died on 3 Feb 2010 at the age of 87 in Cumberland County, New Jersey. <sup>352</sup> Frances was buried.
  - vi **Richard BUSH**<sup>353</sup> was born about 1925. He died at the age of 18 months about 1926.
- 52 vii Alice (Annie) Lee BUSH, born 17 Oct 1929, Bridgeton, Cumberland County, New Jersey; married Howard Edward BOWYER, 9 May 1950; died 16 Oct 2002, Camden, Camden County, New Jersey.
- 24. **Edith BUSH** (Susan Butler-2, Ignatius-1) was born in Aug 1895.<sup>354</sup> She died on 19 Jul 1967 at the age of 71 at 3908 Park Heights Avenue in Baltimore City, Maryland.<sup>355</sup> Edith was buried on 24 Jul 1967 at Mt. Calvary Cemetery in Anne Arundel County, Maryland.<sup>356</sup>

Edith BUSH had the following child:

i **Harold "Pickles" BUSH**, born 19 Jun 1930, Baltimore City, Maryland; married Elsie May OCKIMEY; died 7 Nov 1994, Baltimore City, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>346</sup>1930 U. S. Census, Cumberland County, New Jersey, pop. sched., Commercial Township, ED 6-14, Sheet 14B, dwelling 342, family 352, George Bush.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>347</sup>Sarah E. Stubbs, Bridgeton News (NJ) [[America's Obituaries & Death Notices, database via library card]], Bridgeton, New Jersey, 7 July 2005.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>348</sup>1900 U. S. Census, Dorchester County, Maryland, pop. sched., Cambridge Election District, enumeration district (ED) 2-36, Sheet No. 22B, dwelling 492, family 503, Robert Green; Ancestry.com; citing NARA microfilm publication T623, roll 621.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>349</sup>"New Jersey, Death Index, 1901-2017," Ancestry.com, Lulu F. Byrd, died August 1956, last resided and died in Commercial Township, Cumberland County, NJ; Death Index, New Jersey State Archives, Trenton, NJ.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>350</sup>1930 U. S. Census, Cumberland County, New Jersey, pop. sched., Commercial Township, ED 6-14, Sheet 14B, dwelling 342, family 352, George Bush.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>351</sup>Frances Georgia Bush Ames, Bridgeton News (NJ) [[America's Obituaries & Death Notices, database via library card]], Bridgeton, New Jersey, 12 February 2010.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>352</sup>"Frances Georgia Bush Ames, Loving mother," obituary, The Daily Journal (Vineland, New Jersey), 11 February 2010, p. 4A, col. 3, daughter GEorge and Lula Green Bush of St. Michael's County, Md. [sic] and widow of Robert W. Ames Sr.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>353</sup>[Name withheld], daughter of George Bush, [address withheld], [location withheld], interview by Malissa Ruffner, 6 November 2016; notes, privately held by Malissa Ruffner for GMP Interviews, , Baltimore, Maryland, 2016.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>354</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 3-108, Sheet No. 3, dwelling 45, family 45, Jno Bush head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>355</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. 6971, (19 July 1967), Edith Bush.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>356</sup>Baltimore City, Maryland, death certificate no. no. 6971 (19 July 1967), Edith Bush; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

Edith BUSH had the following child:

- i **Earl Nathaniel KNIGHT-BUSH**<sup>357</sup> was born on 17 Mar 1921 in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>358–359</sup> He died on 27 Jun 1974 at the age of 53 in Baltimore City, Maryland. <sup>360</sup>
- 25. **Mary Agnes BUTLER**<sup>361</sup> (James Alfred-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 14 Jan 1890 in Maryland. <sup>362–363</sup> Mary died on 28 Dec 1972 at the age of 82 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>364</sup>Mary Agnes BUTLER and Samuel MARTIN were married circa 1912. <sup>365</sup>

**Samuel MARTIN** was born on 28 Apr 1882 or 1884 in Goochland County, Virginia. <sup>366–368</sup> Samuel died on 27 May 1959 at the age of 77 at Norristown State Hospital in Norristown, Montgomery County, Pennsylvania. <sup>369</sup> He was buried on 2 Jun 1959 at Holy Sepulchre Cemetery in Cheltenham, Montgomery County, Pennsylvania. <sup>370</sup>

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>357</sup>Elsie Bush Hudgon, youngest daughter of George Bush, Crawfordvile Drive, Augusta, Georgia, interview by Malissa Ruffner, 6 November 2016; notes, privately held by Malissa Ruffner for GMP Interviews, , Baltimore, Maryland, 2016.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>358</sup>[Unnamed] child of Bush, James & Edith, birth certificate [birth index entry] C-7767 (17 March 1921), Baltimore City CM1134; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>359</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 14475, (27 June 1974, Baltimore City), Earl Knight Bush, son of Cornelius Knight and Edith Bush, buried Mt. Calvary, Anne Arundel Co..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>360</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 14475, (27 June 1974, Baltimore City), Earl Knight Bush, son of Cornelius Knight and Edith Bush, buried Mt. Calvary, Anne Arundel Co..

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>361</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched, First District, St. Inigoes, ED 3-108, Sheet 16B, dwelling 283, family 285, Alfred Butles {indexed as}.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>362</sup>1900 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched, First District, St. Inigoes, ED 3-108, Sheet 16B, dwelling 283, family 285, Alfred Butles {indexed as}.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>363</sup>Social Security Administration, "U.S. Social Security Death Index", Ancestry.com, Mary Martin born 16 January 1890, died December 1972.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>364</sup>"Down County News," The Enterprise (Lexington Park, Md.), 4 January 1973, p. B-5, p., "Sympathy is extended to the family of Mrs. Mary Agnes Butler Martin, of Philadelphia, who passed away Dec. 28. She formerly lived in the Beachville area."; digital images.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>365</sup>"Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, Marriage Index, 1885-1951," database, Ancestry.com, Mary A. Butler and Samuel Martin, married 1921, marriage license #449348, digital GSU #4141604.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>366</sup>1940 U. S. Census, Philadelpha County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched, Ward 22, ED 51-530, Sheet No. 5B, household 113, Samuel Martin head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>367</sup>"U.S. World War II Draft Registration Cards, 1942 [old man's draft]," Ancestry.com, Samuel Martin, 58 E. Earlham St., Philadelphia, born Gooshland Co., Virginia, on Apr 28 1882, wife, Mary A.; citing.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>368</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Samuel Martin (27 May 1959).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>369</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Samuel Martin (27 May 1959), son of Samuel Martin, born Gouchland, Virginia.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>370</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Samuel Martin (27 May 1959).

Samuel MARTIN and Mary Agnes BUTLER had the following children:

- i **Dorothy MARTIN** was born on 21 Sep 1912 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.<sup>371</sup> Dorothy died on 1 Aug 1935 at the age of 22 at 6024 Magnolia Avenue in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.<sup>372</sup> She was buried on 5 Aug 1935 at Holy Sepulchre Cemetery in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.<sup>373</sup>
- 54 ii **James Alfred MARTIN**, born 16 Dec 1913, Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married Rose Margaret RANDOLPH, 19 Jun 1937, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania; died 3 Jun 2001, Baltimore City, Maryland.
  - iii Charles MARTIN was born about 1914 in Pennsylvania. 374
- 55 iv **Katherine L. MARTIN**, born 6 Jun 1916, Pennsylvania; married Frank ELLIOTT, 10 Jul 1935, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania; died 18 Jul 2018, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.
- 56 v **Frances MARTIN**, born 22 Feb 1919, Pennsylvania; married Glennie JOHNSON, 29 Apr 1937, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.

26. **John Mitchell BUTLER**<sup>375</sup> (James Alfred-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 23 Aug 1891 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>376–377</sup> He died on 30 May 1967 at the age of 75 at Germantown Hospital in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>378</sup>John Mitchell BUTLER and Annie Estene CARROLL were married on 6 Feb 1918 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>379</sup>

Annie Estene CARROLL was born on 3 Jun 1896 in Maryland. 380 She died after May 1974 at the age of 77. 381

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>371</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Dorothy Martin (1 August 1935), daughter of Samuel Martin and Mary Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>372</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Dorothy Martin (1 August 1935), daughter of Samuel Martin and Mary Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>373</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Dorothy Martin (1 August 1935), daughter of Samuel Martin and Mary Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>374</sup>1920 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched., Germantown, Ward 22, ED 582, p. 92 (stamped), dwelling 174, family 220, Samuel Martin head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>375</sup>1910 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st Election District, ED 80, p. 4A, family 63, dwelling 63 (Christopher Butler's household), Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>376</sup>"Pennsylvania, Veteran Compensation Application Files, WWII," Ancestry.com, John M. Butler, 219 Rittenhouse St., Germantown, Philadelphia, Pennsylania; World War I service, enlisted in Baltimore on 16 July 1918.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>377</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951," FamilySearch.org, marriage license #379233, John M. Butler, born 23 August 1891, in Maryland, son of Alfred and Annie Garner Butler, and Estene Carroll, born 3 June 1896, in Maryland, daughter of Samuel Carroll and Lucy Riley, married 6 February 1918 by J. A. Hartnett.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>378</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, John M. Butler (indexed as Batler), son of Alphonso Butler and Annie Pauline Gardner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>379</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951," FamilySearch.org, marriage license #379233, John M. Butler, born 23 August 1891, in Maryland, son of Alfred and Annie Garner Butler, and Estene Carroll, born 3 June 1896, in Maryland, daughter of Samuel Carroll and Lucy Riley, married 6 February 1918 by J. A. Hartnett.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>380</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951," FamilySearch.org, marriage license #379233, John M. Butler, born 23 August 1891, in Maryland, son of Alfred and Annie Garner Butler, and Estene Carroll, born 3 June 1896, in Maryland, daughter of Samuel Carroll and Lucy Riley, married 6 February 1918 by J. A. Hartnett.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>381</sup>"Douglas Carroll," obituary, The Enterprise (Lexington Park, Md.), 6 June 1974, p. B-8, p. Mr. Carroll was the brother of Mrs. Nellie Atterbury and Estene Butler of Philadelphia, Pa.; digital images.

27. **Anna Victoria BUTLER** (James Alfred-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 9 Oct 1893 in Maryland. <sup>382–383</sup> Anna died on 18 Apr 1988 at the age of 94 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>384</sup>Anna Victoria BUTLER and James A. LEE were married on 24 Jan 1917 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>385</sup>

**James A. LEE** was born on 30 Dec 1892 in St. Mary's Couny, Maryland. <sup>386–387</sup> He died in Oct 1976 at the age of 83. <sup>388</sup>

28. **Albert Eugene BUTLER** (James Alfred-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 27 Nov 1900 in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>389–390</sup> He died on 10 Jul 1961 at the age of 60 at Crownsville State Hospital in Crownsville, Anne Arundel County, Maryland. <sup>391</sup> Albert was buried on 15 Jul 1961 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>392–393</sup> Eugene BUTLER and Matilda Veronica "Varnia" GOUGH were married in 1922. <sup>394</sup>

**Matilda Veronica "Varnia" GOUGH** was born about 1907 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>395</sup> Varnia died on 8 Aug 1933 at the age of 26 at Chestnut Hill Hospital in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. <sup>396</sup> She was buried in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>397</sup>

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>382</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951," FamilySearch.org, marriage license #357772, James Lee, born 30 December 1892, in Maryland to Samuel Lee and Mollie Tolkem, and Annie Butler, born 9 October 1893 to Alfred Butler and Ann Garner, married 24 January 1917 by J. A. Hartnett.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>383</sup>Social Security Administration, "U.S. Social Security Death Index", Ancestry.com, Victoria Lee born 9 October 1893, died a8 April 1988.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>384</sup>Social Security Administration, "U.S. Social Security Death Index", database, Ancestry, Victoria Lee born 9 October 1893, died a8 April 1988.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>385</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951," FamilySearch.org, marriage license #357772, James Lee, born 30 December 1892, in Maryland to Samuel Lee and Mollie Tolkem, and Annie Butler, born 9 October 1893 to Alfred Butler and Ann Garner, married 24 January 1917 by J. A. Hartnett.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>386</sup>Social Security Administration, "U.S. Social Security Death Index", Ancestry.com, James Lee born 1 January 1893, died October 1976.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>387</sup>"Pennsylvania, City of Philadelphia, marriages, 1916-1950; marriage index books, 1885-1951," FamilySearch.org, marriage license #357772, James Lee, born 30 December 1892, in Maryland to Samuel Lee and Mollie Tolkem, and Annie Butler, born 9 October 1893 to Alfred Butler and Ann Garner, married 24 January 1917 by J. A. Hartnett.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>388</sup>Social Security Administration, "U.S. Social Security Death Index", Ancestry.com, James Lee born 1 January 1893, died October 1976.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>389</sup>"Obituaries: Albert E. Butler."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>390</sup>"U.S. World War II Draft Cards Young Men, 1940-1947," Ancestry.com, Albert Engeburg Butler, born 27 November 1900, Beachville, registered 16 February 1942.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>391</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 07467, (10 July 1961, Anne Arundel County), Albert Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>392</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 07467, (10 July 1961, Anne Arundel County), Albert Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>393</sup>"Obituaries: Albert E. Butler."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>394</sup>1930 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched., 22nd Ward, ED 51-630, Sheet 7A, p.250 (stamped), dwelling 142, family 143, James Lee head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>395</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Veronica Butler, cert. #15193, 8 August 1933.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>396</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Veronica Butler, cert. #15193, 8 August 1933.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>397</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Veronica Butler, cert. #15193, 8 August 1933.

Albert Eugene BUTLER and Matilda Veronica GOUGH had the following children:

- 57 i **Mary Victoria BUTLER**, born 18 Nov 1922, Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland; married William Francis CARROLL, 11 Nov 1940; died 5 Jun 2020.
- 58 ii Albert Eugene "Hop Sing" BUTLER Jr., born 17 Sep 1928, Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania; married Mary Catherine CLAYTON, 5 Dec 1955, Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland; died 13 Jul 2018, St. Mary's County, Maryland.

Albert Eugene BUTLER and Nellie MILBURN were married on 17 May 1937 in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 398

**Nellie MILBURN**<sup>399-400</sup> was born on 12 Apr 1919 in Maryland.<sup>401-402</sup> She died on 23 Feb 1972 at the age of 52 in Leonardtown, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>403</sup> Nellie was buried on 26 Feb 1972 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>404</sup>

Albert Eugene BUTLER and Nellie MILBURN had the following child:

- i **James Melvin BUTLER Sr.** 405-406 was born on 7 Jun 1939 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 407-408 He died on 7 Jan 2006 at the age of 66 at St. Mary's Nursing Center in Leonardtown, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 409-410 James was buried on 14 Jan 2006 at St. Peter Claver Church Cemetery in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 411
- 29. **Catharine Elzina BUTLER** (James Alfred-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 4 Aug 1904 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>412</sup> She died on 29 Aug 1951 at the age of 47 at Philadelphia General Hospital in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>413</sup> She was buried on 1 Sep 1951 at Holy Sepulchre Cemetery in Cheltenham,

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>398</sup>St. Mary's County Circuit Court Marriage Record, EBA 2: 35, 50, 68, 70 [double-entries].

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>399</sup>1910 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st Election District, ED 80, p. 4A, family 63, dwelling 63 (Christopher Butler's household), Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>400</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Index entry for James Melvin Butler names Albert Butler and Nellie Milburn as his parents.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>401</sup>1940 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, pop. sched, Beachville, ED 19-4, p. 6B, 108, Albert Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>402</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 3369, (23 February 1972, St. Mary's County), Nellie Ann Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>403</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 3369, (23 February 1972, St. Mary's County), Nellie Ann Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>404</sup>"Obituaries: Nellie Ann Butler," The Enterprise (Lexington Park, Md.), 2 March 1972, p. 2, col. 5, p.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>405</sup>"Buter, James Melvin, Sr.," death notice, Southern Maryland Online, published by About Virtually Everything, Inc., California, Md., 7 January 2006 (date of death).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>406</sup>"Obituaries: Nellie Ann Butler."

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>407</sup>1940 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, pop. sched, Beachville, ED 19-4, p. 6B, 108, Albert Butler.

<sup>408&</sup>quot;Butler, James Melvin, Sr.," somd.com.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>409</sup>"Butler, James Melvin, Sr.," somd.com.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>410</sup>Maryland death certificate no. 01164, (7 January 2006), James Melvin Butler, Sr., son of Albert Butler, Sr. and Nellie Ann Milburn; Kathy Butler, daughter, informant.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>411</sup>"Butler, James Melvin, Sr." somd.com.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>412</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Cathrine Sewell (29 August 1951), daughter of Alfred Butler and Annie Garner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>413</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Cathrine Sewell (29 August 1951), daughter of Alfred Butler and Annie Garner.

Montgomery County, Pennsylvania. 414 Catharine Elzina BUTLER and Charles Henry SEWELL were married on 1 Jun 1922 in St. Mary's County, Maryland. 415-416

**Charles Henry SEWELL**<sup>417–418</sup> was born on 28 Mar 1901 in St. Mary's County, Maryland.<sup>419–420</sup> He died on 13 Sep 1964 at the age of 63 at 31 E. Rittenhouse St. in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania.<sup>421</sup> Charles was buried on 17 Sep 1964 at Holy Sepulchre Cemetery in Cheltenham, Montgomery County, Pennsylvania.<sup>422</sup>

Charles Henry SEWELL and Catharine Elzina BUTLER had the following children:

- i **George Ignatius SEWELL**<sup>423</sup> was born on 15 May 1923 in Beachville, St. Mary's County, Maryland. 424–425 He died on 11 Sep 1988 at the age of 65. 426–427
- ii **James Alvin SEWELL**<sup>428</sup> was born on 24 Aug 1924 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. He died on 10 Mar 2001 at the age of 76 in Greenville, Pitt County, North Carolina. 429–430

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>414</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Cathrine Sewell (29 August 1951), daughter of Alfred Butler and Annie Garner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>415</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Charles Henry Sewell (13 September 1964), spouse of Catherhine Elzina [Butler] Sewell.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>416</sup>St. Mary's County Circuit Court Marriage Record, EBA 2: 32, 103.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>417</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Cathrine Sewell, daughter of Alfred Butler and Annie Garner.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>418</sup>"U.S. World War II Draft Cards Young Men, 1940-1947," Ancestry.com, Charles Henry Sewell, 18 E. Rittenhouse St., Philadelphia, age 40, born 28 March 1901 St. Mary's County, married to Mrs. Catherin Sewell; citing United States, Selecti: United States, Selective Service System. Selective Service Registration Cards, World War II.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>419</sup>"U.S. World War II Draft Cards Young Men, 1940-1947," Ancestry.com, Charles Henry Sewell, 18 E. Rittenhouse St., Philadelphia, age 40, born 28 March 1901 St. Mary's County, married to Mrs. Catherine Sewell.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>420</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Charles Henry Sewell (13 September 1964), spouse of Catherine Elzina [Butler] Sewell.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>421</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Charles Henry Sewell (13 September 1964), spouse of Catherine Elzina [Butler] Sewell.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>422</sup>Health, "Pennsylvania Death Certificates, 1906-1967," Ancestry.com, Charles Henry Sewell (13 September 1964), spouse of Catherhine Elzina [Butler] Sewell.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>423</sup>1940 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched, Ward 22, ED 51-555, Sheet No. 6B, household #122, Charles Sewell head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>424</sup>"U.S., World War II Draft Cards Young Men, 1940-1947," Ancestry.com, George Ignatius Sewell, 18 E. Rittenhouse St., born March 15 1923 in St. Mary's County, next of kin Charles Sewell.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>425</sup>George Ignatious Sewell, son of Charles & Cathrine, birth certificate [index entry] (15 May 1923 (St. Mary's County), All Counties - Index, SM27; Maryland State Archives, Annapolis, Maryland.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>426</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, George Sewell, son of Charles Sewell and Katherine Butler, born 15 May 1923, St. Mary's County, Md., died Sep 1988.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>427</sup>"U.S., Department of Veterans Affairs BIRLS Death File, 1850-2010," Ancestry.com, George I Sewell, born 15 May 1923, died 11 Sep 1988; citing Records of the Department of Veterans Affairs, 1773-2007, RG 15, NARA at St. Louis, Missouri.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>428</sup>1940 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched, Ward 22, ED 51-555, Sheet No. 6B, household #122, Charles Sewell head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>429</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, James Alvin Sewell, son of Charles Sewell and Catherine Butler, born 24 August 1924 in Philadelphia [sic], died 10 March 2001.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>430</sup>"North Carolina, U.S., Death Indexes, 1908-2004," Ancestry.com, James Sewell, age 76, married, born 24 August 1924, died 10 March 2001, in Greenville, Pitt, North Carolina; North Carolina Deaths, 1997-2004. North Carolina State Center for Health Statistics, Raleigh, North Carolina.

- John Mitchell SEWELL was born on 16 Apr 1926 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. 431–432 He died on 13 Apr 2007 at the age of 80. 433
- 30. **Henrietta "Hennie" BUTLER**<sup>434</sup> (James Alfred-2, Ignatius-1) was born on 18 Aug 1909 in Maryland. <sup>435–436</sup> She died on 8 Jun 1990 at the age of 80 in Philadelphia, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania. <sup>437–438</sup>Henrietta "Hennie" BUTLER and Charles Frederick SEWELL were married on 13 Jun 1926 in Ridge, St. Mary's County, Maryland. <sup>439–440</sup>

Charles Frederick SEWELL<sup>441</sup> was born about 1902 in Maryland. 442

4

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>431</sup>1940 U. S. Census, Philadelphia County, Pennsylvania, pop. sched, Ward 22, ED 51-555, Sheet No. 6B, household #122, Charles Sewell head of household.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>432</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, John Mitchell Sewell, born 16 April 1926 in Philadelphia to Charles Sewell and Catherine Butler, died 13 April 2007.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>433</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, John Mitchell Sewell, born 16 April 1926 in Philadelphia to Charles Sewell and Catherine Butler, died 13 April 2007.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>434</sup>1910 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st Election District, ED 80, p. 4A, family 63, dwelling 63 (Christopher Butler's household), Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>435</sup>1910 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., 1st District, ED 4-80, Sheet No. 4A, dwelling 63, family 63, Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>436</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," Ancestry.com, Henrietta Sewell, born 18 August 1909, died 8 June 1990.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>437</sup>"Legal Notices," Lexington Park, Maryland, The Enterprise, 8 March 1995, p. 27.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>438</sup>"U.S., Social Security Applications and Claims Index, 1936-2007," database, Ancestry, Henrietta Sewell, born 18 August 1909, died 8 June 1990.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>439</sup>1930 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., Election District 1, ED 0001, 9A, dwelling 153, family 154, Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>440</sup>St. Mary's County Circuit Court Marriage Record, EBA 2: 19, 32.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>441</sup>1930 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., Election District 1, ED 0001, 9A, dwelling 153, family 154, Alfred Butler.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>442</sup>1930 U. S. Census, St. Mary's County, Maryland, pop. sched., Election District 1, ED 0001, 9A, dwelling 153, family 154, Alfred Butler.